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                               20,000,000 Shares

                                 CONSECO, INC.

                % Mandatorily Convertible Preferred Stock, Class B
                     (liquidation preference $25 per share)
                             ----------------------
     We are offering 20,000,000 shares of our   % mandatorily convertible
preferred stock, class B. Concurrently with this offering, we are offering
44,000,000 shares of our common stock. The closing of this offering is
conditioned upon the closing of the common stock offering.

     Dividends on the shares of class B preferred stock will be cumulative from
the date of issuance and will be payable February 15, May 15, August 15 and
November 15 of each year, commencing on August 15, 2004. Accumulated unpaid
dividends will cumulate dividends at the annual rate of      %. The dividend
rate is $     per share per annum.

     On the mandatory conversion date, each share of class B preferred stock
will automatically convert into shares of our common stock based on the
conversion rates described in this prospectus. Our common stock is listed on the
New York Stock Exchange under the symbol "CNO." The last reported sale price of
our common stock on April 14, 2004 was $22.66 per share.

     Prior to this offering there has been no public market for the class B
preferred stock. We intend to list the class B preferred stock on the New York
Stock Exchange under the symbol "CNO PrB."

     INVESTING IN OUR SECURITIES INVOLVES RISKS. SEE "RISK FACTORS" BEGINNING ON
PAGE 14 TO READ ABOUT FACTORS YOU SHOULD CONSIDER BEFORE BUYING OUR SECURITIES.

     NEITHER THE SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION NOR ANY STATE SECURITIES
COMMISSION HAS APPROVED OR DISAPPROVED THESE SECURITIES OR PASSED UPON THE
ACCURACY OR ADEQUACY OF THIS PROSPECTUS. ANY REPRESENTATION TO THE CONTRARY IS A
CRIMINAL OFFENSE.
                             ----------------------

                                                              Per Share    Total
                                                              ---------    -----

Initial price to public.....................................  $           $
Underwriting discount.......................................  $           $
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Proceeds, before expenses, to Conseco.......................  $           $

     To the extent that the underwriters sell more than 20,000,000 shares of
class B preferred stock, the underwriters have the option to purchase up to an
additional 3,000,000 shares of class B preferred stock from us at the initial
price to public less the underwriting discount.
                               ------------------
     The underwriters expect to deliver the shares of class B preferred stock to
purchasers on           , 2004.
                               ------------------

GOLDMAN, SACHS & CO.                                              MORGAN STANLEY
                               ------------------
                                    JPMORGAN
                               ------------------
BANC OF AMERICA SECURITIES LLC
                                     CREDIT SUISSE FIRST BOSTON
                                                                LAZARD
                               ------------------
                       Prospectus dated           , 2004.
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                               PROSPECTUS SUMMARY

                                  OUR BUSINESS

     We are a holding company for a group of insurance companies operating
throughout the United States that develop, market and administer supplemental
health insurance, annuity, individual life insurance and other insurance
products. We focus on serving the senior and middle-income markets, which we
believe are attractive, high growth markets. We sell our products through three
distribution channels: career agents, professional independent producers and
direct marketing. As of December 31, 2003, we had $2.8 billion of shareholders'
equity and $29.9 billion of assets. For the four months ended December 31, 2003,
we had $1,505.5 million of revenues and $96.3 million of net income.

     We conduct our business operations through two primary operating segments,
based primarily on method of product distribution, and a third segment comprised
of businesses in run-off. Prior to September 30, 2003, we conducted our
insurance operations through one segment. In the fourth quarter of 2003, we
implemented changes contemplated in our restructuring plan to conduct our
business through the following segments:

     - BANKERS LIFE, which consists of the businesses of Bankers Life & Casualty
       Company and Colonial Penn Life Insurance Company. Bankers Life & Casualty
       markets and distributes Medicare supplement insurance, life insurance,
       long-term care insurance and fixed annuities to the senior market through
       approximately 4,000 exclusive career agents and sales managers. Colonial
       Penn markets life insurance directly to consumers through television
       advertising, direct mail, the internet and telemarketing. Both Bankers
       Life & Casualty and Colonial Penn market their products under their own
       brand names.

     - CONSECO INSURANCE GROUP, which markets and distributes specified disease
       insurance, Medicare supplement insurance and certain life and annuity
       products to the senior and middle-income markets through over 500
       independent marketing organizations that represent over 9,100 producing
       independent agents. This segment markets its products under the "Conseco"
       brand.

     - OTHER BUSINESS IN RUN-OFF, which includes blocks of business that we no
       longer market or underwrite and are managed separately from our other
       businesses. This segment consists of long-term care insurance sold
       through independent agents and major medical insurance.

     We also have a corporate segment, which consists of holding company
activities and certain non-insurance company businesses that are not related to
our operating segments.

     The following table sets forth information on our segments for the four
months ended December 31, 2003 (dollars in millions):
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                                                  COLLECTED PREMIUMS
                                                 ---------------------   INCOME BEFORE
                                                    $       PERCENTAGE   INCOME TAXES
                                                 --------   ----------   -------------

Bankers Life...................................  $  720.3      54.8%        $ 85.5
Conseco Insurance Group........................     421.6      32.0           94.3
Other Business In Run-off......................     173.9      13.2           12.8
Corporate......................................        --        --          (43.1)
                                                 --------     -----         ------
Total..........................................  $1,315.8     100.0%        $149.5
                                                 ========     =====         ======

                               OUR RESTRUCTURING

     We are in the process of significantly restructuring our business through a
process which included the bankruptcy of our predecessor company and our
subsequent emergence from bankruptcy on September 10, 2003. None of our
insurance company subsidiaries were a part of the bankruptcy petitions, although
the bankruptcy did cause disruptions to our insurance operations.

                                        1

     We have achieved several critical financial goals as part of our
restructuring, including:

     - reducing our debt and other obligations by $5.7 billion,

     - disposing of the assets of our predecessor's finance business,

     - selling non-core operating subsidiaries such as Conseco Variable
       Insurance Company,

     - improving the risk profile of our investment portfolio, and

     - improving the financial strength of our insurance companies as measured
       by risk-based capital.

     We have also recruited and integrated new members into our management team,
and we have a new board of directors. Since our emergence from bankruptcy,
management has continued to take steps in an effort to improve our profitability
and further streamline our business. For example, in September 2003, we sold our
stake in the General Motors building in New York City, which increased the
statutory capital and surplus of our insurance subsidiaries by over $350
million.

     We have also undertaken several strategic initiatives to streamline our
business lines, focusing on those businesses we believe are most profitable.
These initiatives include emphasizing the sales of Medicare supplement and
specified disease products and de-emphasizing sales of certain annuity and life
products, ceasing sales of long-term care products in Conseco Insurance Group
and attempting to re-price certain lines of business through significant rate
increases.

     The next stage of our restructuring, which includes the offering of our
common stock and the offering of the class B preferred stock, is a
recapitalization of our current balance sheet. The completion of the offering of
our class B preferred stock is conditioned upon the completion of the offering
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of our common stock. The completion of the offering of our common stock is not
conditioned upon the completion of the offering of our class B preferred stock.
Our current capitalization is presented below:

                                                                    AS OF
                                                              DECEMBER 31, 2003
                                                              -----------------
                                                                (IN MILLIONS)

Notes payable...............................................      $1,300.0
                                                                  --------
Equity:
  Preferred stock, par value $0.01 per share, 265,000,000
     authorized; 34,386,740 shares of class A senior
     cumulative convertible exchangeable preferred stock
     issued and outstanding.................................         887.5
  Common stock, par value $0.01 per share, 8,000,000,000
     authorized; 100,115,772 issued and outstanding.........           1.0
  Additional paid-in-capital................................       1,641.9
  Accumulated other comprehensive income....................         218.7
  Retained earnings.........................................          68.5
                                                                  --------
     Total equity...........................................       2,817.6
                                                                  --------
       Total capitalization.................................      $4,117.6
                                                                  ========

     Our recapitalization has two components:

     - REDEMPTION OF OUR EXISTING PREFERRED STOCK.  We plan to use a portion of
       the proceeds of the offerings to redeem all of our outstanding class A
       senior cumulative convertible exchangeable preferred stock.

     - REDUCTION AND REPLACEMENT OR RENEGOTIATION OF OUR EXISTING BANK CREDIT
       FACILITY.  We intend to reduce our overall senior indebtedness, reduce
       our borrowing costs and improve the terms and conditions of our existing
       bank credit facility. We believe that we can achieve these goals by using
       a portion of the proceeds of the offerings of our common stock and our
       class B preferred stock to

                                        2

       retire a portion of our existing debt and/or by renegotiating the terms
       of our existing bank credit facility.

     By redeeming all the class A preferred stock and reducing our overall
indebtedness, our goals are to improve the financial flexibility of our top-tier
holding company and improve the financial strength ratings of our insurance
companies. The completion of the common stock offering is not conditioned upon
completion of the class B preferred stock offering, and if we complete the
common stock offering but not the class B preferred stock offering, we will have
fewer proceeds to apply in this regard.

                             COMPETITIVE STRENGTHS

     We believe our competitive strengths have enabled and will continue to
enable us to capitalize on the opportunities in our target markets. These
strengths include:
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     - our position as a leading national provider of life and health insurance
       products to the senior market,

     - our broad-based distribution networks,

     - our strong, nationally recognized brand names, and

     - our experienced management with a proven track record.

     LEADING NATIONAL PROVIDER OF LIFE AND HEALTH INSURANCE PRODUCTS TO THE
SENIOR MARKET.  The Bankers Life segment is one of the leading national
providers of life and health insurance products focused primarily on the senior
market. The career agents and direct distribution channels within Bankers Life
provide a number of products that are important to the financial well-being of
seniors: supplemental health coverage, including Medicare supplement and
long-term care insurance, as well as selected life and annuity products.
According to the most recently published study on the Medicare supplement market
by the Life Insurance Marketing Research Association, we were ranked third in
sales of agent-distributed Medicare supplement insurance based on collected
premiums in 2003. Our approximately 4,000 career agents are trained to cater to
the needs of the senior market. Current demographic trends indicate that the
senior market will continue to grow, and we believe our focus on seniors will
provide us with a significant opportunity to increase our share of this market.

     BROAD-BASED DISTRIBUTION NETWORKS.  Our broad-based distribution networks
provide us with a number of ways to reach our target markets. Our career agents
and direct distribution channels focus on the senior market. We also have
independent agents who focus on senior market products such as Medicare
supplement insurance. Our independent agents also sell certain of our products
that are specifically designed for the under-age-65 middle-income market. These
products include our specified disease insurance coverage, such as cancer and
heart/stroke products, as well as equity-indexed life insurance and
equity-indexed annuities. Despite the bankruptcy, we have retained the majority
of our career agents, including 80 percent of our top 1,000 career agents. Our
top 1,000 career agents collectively accounted for over 50 percent of Bankers
Life & Casualty's sales during 2003. In 2003, 52 percent of our sales were
through career agents, 45 percent were through independent distributors and 3
percent were through direct marketing by Colonial Penn.

     STRONG, NATIONALLY RECOGNIZED BRAND NAMES.  We believe our brands are
widely recognized by our customers and distributors. We believe we have
successfully developed product-focused consumer recognition in our chosen
markets through three distinct brands -- Conseco, Bankers Life & Casualty and
Colonial Penn. We believe our multiple-brand strategy has helped us maintain
sales of certain key products, such as Medicare supplement, and retain business
through our reorganization. We continue to raise the profile of our brands
through our "Step Up" campaign and several national and local community
sponsorship arrangements, including the Indy Racing League and the Conseco
Fieldhouse in Indianapolis, home to the Indiana Pacers NBA basketball team. In
addition, we continue to raise the profile of our Bankers Life brand through our
continued relationship with the Alzheimer's Association and International
Longevity Center as well as a renewed relationship with Paul Harvey, who for
many years was the spokesperson for Bankers Life & Casualty. We believe that our
brands give us a key competitive advantage, allowing us to continue to build and
maintain strong relationships with our customers and distributors.
                                        3

     EXPERIENCED MANAGEMENT WITH A PROVEN TRACK RECORD.  Our strong, experienced
senior management team has led us through our restructuring to date. Our
management is led by our President and Chief Executive Officer, William J. Shea,
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who has over 25 years of financial services experience and joined Conseco in
2001. Mr. Shea has served as Vice Chairman and Chief Financial Officer of
BankBoston Corporation and as Partner and Vice Chairman of
PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP, formerly Coopers & Lybrand LLP. In addition to our
experienced senior management team, our Non-Executive Chairman, R. Glenn
Hilliard, has over 35 years of insurance experience, having served most recently
as Chairman and CEO of ING Americas. Mr. Hilliard joined our board in September
2003. Our management's knowledge and experience have helped us maintain our
business operations through the restructuring and are expected to provide us
with opportunities to further enhance our business in the future.

                              SUMMARY RISK FACTORS

     You should carefully consider the following important risks:

     - Our recent bankruptcy and legal proceedings in which we are involved may
       continue to disrupt our operations and hamper our efforts to restore
       confidence in the "Conseco" brand, which may negatively impact our
       financial results and liquidity.

     - An important competitive factor for our insurance subsidiaries is the
       financial strength ratings they receive from nationally recognized rating
       organizations. Most of our competitors have higher financial strength
       ratings than we do and we believe it is critical for us to improve our
       ratings to be competitive. If we are not able to improve and maintain the
       financial strength ratings of our insurance subsidiaries, we may
       experience lower sales, increased agent attrition and increased
       policyholder lapses and redemptions.

     - Despite our recent emergence from bankruptcy, we continue to have a
       substantial amount of indebtedness. If we fail to meet our repayment
       obligations or to meet or maintain various covenants and financial ratios
       under our senior credit facility, our lenders are entitled to accelerate
       the repayment of these loans. If the loans are accelerated and we do not
       have sufficient liquidity to repay them, we may be forced to seek
       bankruptcy protection again. In addition, our senior credit facility may
       restrict our ability to engage in activities that may be beneficial to
       our future growth and profitability.

     - We are an insurance holding company with no business operations of our
       own. As a result, we depend on our subsidiaries for cash to meet our
       obligations. The ability of our insurance subsidiaries to distribute cash
       to us is subject to state insurance regulations. Accordingly, our ability
       to meet our obligations, including our obligation to pay dividends on the
       class B preferred stock, may be constrained by our subsidiaries' ability
       under state insurance regulations to distribute cash to us.

     - We set premium rates on our insurance policies based on facts and
       circumstances at the time we issue the policies and on assumptions about
       numerous variables. When we set premium rates, we cannot predict with
       certainty what the actual claims on our policies will be. This is
       particularly true in the context of setting rates on our long-term care
       policies, for which we have relatively limited historical claims
       experience. If our premium rates are not adequate or if we are unable to
       obtain regulatory approval to increase our premium rates, our results of
       operations will be negatively affected.

     Please see "Risk Factors" for information on these and other risks related
to our business and this offering.

                                        4
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                                    STRATEGY

     Our objective is to generate attractive returns on equity while growing a
stable, well capitalized insurance business focused on serving the middle-income
and senior markets. We intend to achieve these objectives by executing the
following strategies:

     - focus on the senior and middle-income markets,

     - continue to improve our financial condition,

     - use our distribution network to strengthen market access, and

     - continue to improve our operational efficiency.

     FOCUS ON THE SENIOR AND MIDDLE-INCOME MARKETS.  We are committed to serving
the senior and middle-income markets in the United States. Our customer base
includes approximately 3.8 million policyholders. According to the January 2004
issue of "Journal of Financial Service Professionals," the population of the
United States age 50 or older is projected to increase by approximately 27
percent from 2004 to 2014. We have taken several steps in recent periods to
sharpen our focus on both markets by strengthening our distribution, reducing
our sales of non-core life and annuity products and introducing new and
innovative supplemental health and retirement savings products targeting senior
and middle-income customers.

     CONTINUE TO IMPROVE OUR FINANCIAL CONDITION.  We seek to continue to
improve our financial condition by reducing debt at the holding company,
maintaining adequate risk-based capital in our operating subsidiaries and
focusing on marketing profitable products. We took a series of actions in 2002
and 2003 to enhance our financial condition. In addition to reducing our debt
and other obligations at the holding company by $5.7 billion through the
bankruptcy, we improved the risk profile of our investment portfolio and the
financial strength of our insurance companies as measured by risk-based capital.
Our fixed maturity investment portfolio is primarily comprised of government,
investment grade and structured securities. Below-investment grade securities
comprised 3.9 percent of our fixed maturity portfolio as of December 31, 2003,
down from 6.5 percent as of December 31, 2002. Our insurance companies'
consolidated company action level risk-based capital ratio improved from 166
percent at December 31, 2002 to 287 percent at December 31, 2003. The risk-based
capital ratio is one of the tools insurance regulators use to determine the
adequacy of an insurance company's capital. See "Management's Discussion and
Analysis of Consolidated Financial Condition and Results of
Operations -- Statutory Information" for further information. We intend to
continue to manage our business with a view to improving our capitalization,
financial strength and ratings.

     USE OUR DISTRIBUTION NETWORK TO STRENGTHEN MARKET ACCESS.  We seek to use
our broad distribution channels to meet our customers' needs and enhance our
market presence. We believe we have created appropriate incentives focused on
persistent and profitable production, as well as improved monitoring and
tracking of production and persistency levels by distributor. We promote
cross-selling of life, supplemental health and retirement savings products in
certain markets to capture a greater share of our policyholders' coverage needs.
In addition, we utilize our independent producers and career agent network as
important sources of information regarding the evolving needs of our customer
base. As a result, our products are tailored to include the specific features
that we believe are most important to our customers. If we are successful in
raising our ratings, we expect to be able to add new agents to our career and
independent agency distribution channels, which we believe will result in
increased sales of our insurance products.
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     CONTINUE TO IMPROVE OUR OPERATIONAL EFFICIENCY.  We have undertaken several
initiatives to improve our operational efficiency and lower costs. We have
simplified our organizational structure by divesting certain businesses and
consolidating several legal entities. We are in the process of integrating
policy administration and claims management systems from previous acquisitions
to lower our operational costs in our Conseco Insurance Group segment. We intend
to reduce the number of policy administration and related support systems by 50
percent, from 33 systems in April 2003 to 16 systems by the end of 2004. We have
also reduced our headcount over the past two years and have focused on improving
the productivity of our employees, career agents and independent distributors.
We intend to continue to work to improve our

                                        5

operational efficiency by rationalizing expenses and systems in an effort to
enhance our service standards and profitability.

     We also intend to consider from time to time, as we have in the past,
various strategic alternatives to enhance shareholder value, including but not
limited to acquisitions, dispositions, business combinations, joint ventures and
strategic alliances. We do not currently have any definitive plans to enter into
any such transactions.

                             CORPORATE INFORMATION

     We are a corporation organized under the laws of the State of Delaware, and
the successor to Conseco, Inc., an Indiana corporation. We emerged from
bankruptcy on September 10, 2003. Our principal executive offices are located at
11825 N. Pennsylvania Street, Carmel, Indiana 46032, and our telephone number at
this location is (317) 817-6100. Our website is www.conseco.com. Information on
our website should not be construed to be part of this prospectus.

     Our common stock is listed on the New York Stock Exchange under the symbol
"CNO," and our series A warrants are listed on the New York Stock Exchange under
the symbol "CNOWS." Our class A preferred stock currently trades on the
Over-the-Counter Bulletin Board under the symbol "CNSJP."

                                        6

                                  THE OFFERING

Issuer........................   Conseco, Inc.

Securities offered............   20,000,000 shares of           % class B
                                 mandatorily convertible preferred stock, which
                                 we call the class B preferred stock.

Option to purchase additional
class B preferred stock.......   The underwriters have the option to purchase up
                                 to 3,000,000 additional shares of class B
                                 preferred stock from us at the public offering
                                 price, less underwriting discounts and
                                 commissions, within 30 days from the date of
                                 this prospectus. If the underwriters exercise
                                 their option to purchase additional shares of
                                 class B preferred stock in full, we will have
                                 23,000,000 shares of class B preferred stock
                                 outstanding.
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Dividends.....................   $          per year for each share of class B
                                 preferred stock. Dividends will be cumulative
                                 from the date of issuance, and to the extent
                                 that assets are legally available to pay
                                 dividends and such payments will not violate
                                 the agreement that governs our senior credit
                                 facility, we will pay dividends in cash on each
                                 dividend payment date. Accumulated unpaid
                                 dividends will cumulate dividends at the annual
                                 rate of           %. The dividend payable on
                                 the first dividend payment date is $          ,
                                 and on each subsequent dividend payment date
                                 will be $          .

Dividend payment dates........   February 15, May 15, August 15 and November 15
                                 of each year, commencing on August 15, 2004.

Redemption....................   The class B preferred stock will not be
                                 redeemable.

Mandatory conversion date.....   May 15, 2007, which we call the mandatory
                                 conversion date.

Automatic conversion..........   On the mandatory conversion date, each share of
                                 class B preferred stock will automatically
                                 convert into shares of our common stock, based
                                 on the conversion rate described below.

                                 The holders of the class B preferred stock on
                                 the mandatory conversion date will have the
                                 right to receive the cash dividends due on such
                                 date, including any accrued and unpaid
                                 dividends on the shares of class B preferred
                                 stock as of the mandatory conversion date,
                                 whether or not declared prior to such date,
                                 provided that we have legally available assets
                                 for the payment of cash dividends at such time
                                 and such payments will not violate the
                                 agreement that governs our senior credit
                                 facility. If we are unable to pay any or all
                                 accumulated dividends in cash on the mandatory
                                 conversion date, then we will deliver to the
                                 holders of the class B preferred stock shares
                                 of our common stock in respect of the dividends
                                 which we are unable to pay in cash.

Conversion rate...............   The conversion rate for each share of class B
                                 preferred stock will be not more than
                                           shares and not less than
                                 shares of our common stock, depending on the
                                 applicable market value of our common stock on
                                 the mandatory conversion date.

                                 The applicable market value of our common stock
                                 is the arithmetic average of the closing price
                                 per share of our common stock on

                                        7

                                 each of the 20 consecutive trading days ending
                                 on the third trading day immediately preceding
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                                 the mandatory conversion date.

                                 The following table illustrates the conversion
                                 rate per share of class B preferred stock:

                                                       APPLICABLE MARKET
                                                           VALUE ON
                                                           MANDATORY               CONVERSION
                                                        CONVERSION DATE               RATE
                                                       -----------------         --------------

                                                less than or equal to $
                                                between $         and $
                                                                                 to
                                                equal to or greater than
                                                  $

Optional conversion...........   At any time prior to May 15, 2007 and on or
                                 after the day immediately following the issue
                                 date of the class B preferred stock, you may
                                 elect to convert each of your shares of class B
                                 preferred stock at the minimum conversion rate
                                 of           shares of our common stock for
                                 each share of class B preferred stock.

Provisional conversion at our
option........................   If at any time prior to May 15, 2007 and on or
                                 after the day immediately following the issue
                                 date of the class B preferred stock, the
                                 closing price per share of our common stock
                                 exceeds $          , subject to anti-dilution
                                 adjustments, for at least 20 trading days
                                 within a period of 30 consecutive trading days,
                                 we may elect to cause the conversion of all,
                                 but not less than all, of the shares of class B
                                 preferred stock then outstanding at the minimum
                                 conversion rate of           shares of our
                                 common stock for each share of class B
                                 preferred stock. We may elect to cause this
                                 conversion only if, in addition to issuing you
                                 such shares of common stock, we pay you in cash
                                 the present value of all the remaining dividend
                                 payments on the class B preferred stock through
                                 and including May 15, 2007, computed using a
                                 discount rate equal to the treasury yield, as
                                 well as any accrued and unpaid dividends on the
                                 shares of class B preferred stock, whether or
                                 not declared, in each case, out of legally
                                 available assets.

Early conversion upon cash
merger........................   If we are involved in a merger prior to the
                                 mandatory conversion date in which at least 30%
                                 of the consideration for our common stock
                                 consists of cash or cash equivalents, which we
                                 refer to as a cash merger, then on the date
                                 specified in our notice to you each holder of
                                 shares of class B preferred stock will have the
                                 right to convert their shares of class B
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                                 preferred stock into shares of our common stock
                                 at the conversion rate in effect immediately
                                 prior to the cash merger.

Anti-dilution adjustments.....   The formula for determining the conversion rate
                                 on the mandatory conversion date and the number
                                 of shares of our common stock to be delivered
                                 upon an early conversion event may be adjusted
                                 in some circumstances.

                                        8

Liquidation preference........   $25 per share of class B preferred stock, plus
                                 an amount equal to the sum of all accrued and
                                 unpaid dividends.

Voting rights.................   Holders of shares of class B preferred stock
                                 will only be entitled to voting rights in
                                 limited circumstances.

Ranking.......................   The class B preferred stock will rank:

                                 - junior to all of our and our subsidiaries'
                                   existing and future debt obligations;

                                 - junior to any class or series of our capital
                                   stock the terms of which provide that such
                                   class or series will rank senior to the class
                                   B preferred stock;

                                 - senior to any class or series of our capital
                                   Stock the terms of which provide that such
                                   class or series will rank junior to the class
                                   B preferred stock;

                                 - senior in right of payment to all of our
                                   class A preferred stock and common stock now
                                   outstanding or to be issued in the future;
                                   and

                                 - on a parity with any other class or series of
                                   our capital stock ranking pari passu with the
                                   class B preferred stock as to the payment of
                                   dividends or the distribution of assets upon
                                   distribution, liquidation or winding up.

                                 As of December 31, 2003, we had total
                                 outstanding indebtedness of $1.3 billion, and
                                 our subsidiaries had no outstanding
                                 indebtedness, excluding intercompany balances
                                 and guarantees.

                                 We will not be entitled to issue any class or
                                 series of our capital stock the terms of which
                                 provide that such class or series will rank
                                 senior to the class B preferred stock without
                                 the consent of the holders of at least
                                 two-thirds of the shares of the class B
                                 preferred stock.

                                 As of the date of this prospectus, we are
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                                 authorized to issue up to 8,000,000,000 shares
                                 of common stock, $0.01 par value per share. As
                                 of December 31, 2003, 100,115,772 shares of
                                 common stock were issued and outstanding. In
                                 addition, as of such date, there were:

                                 - 6 million shares of common stock issuable
                                   upon the exercise of our outstanding series A
                                   warrants at an exercise price of $27.60 per
                                   share;

                                 - 43.6 million shares of common stock issuable
                                   upon the conversion of our outstanding class
                                   A preferred stock at a conversion price of
                                   $20.35 per share, which shares are not
                                   convertible into common stock until September
                                   30, 2005, and which we intend to redeem with
                                   the proceeds of this offering and the
                                   concurrent common stock offering;

                                 - 1 million shares of common stock issuable
                                   upon the exercise of outstanding options at a
                                   weighted average exercise price per share of
                                   $18.01;
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                                 - an aggregate of approximately 2 million
                                   shares of unvested restricted stock granted
                                   to our officers and directors;

                                 - approximately 3 million shares of common
                                   stock issuable upon the exercise of options
                                   to purchase common stock under our long-term
                                   equity incentive plan that we currently
                                   intend to grant to our officers on or shortly
                                   after the date of this prospectus at an
                                   exercise price equal to the fair market value
                                   on the date of grant; and

                                 - approximately 4 million shares of common
                                   stock available for other future grants under
                                   our long-term equity incentive plan.

Use of proceeds...............   We intend to use the net proceeds of this
                                 offering, together with the net proceeds of the
                                 concurrent common stock offering, to redeem all
                                 outstanding shares of our class A preferred
                                 stock, to repay indebtedness under our existing
                                 senior credit facility, to contribute capital
                                 to our insurance subsidiaries and/or for
                                 general corporate purposes. The completion of
                                 this offering is conditioned upon completion of
                                 the common stock offering.

NYSE symbol...................   We intend to list the class B preferred stock
                                 on the New York Stock Exchange under the symbol
                                 "CNO PrB."

     For further information regarding the class B preferred stock, including,
among other things, more complete descriptions of our dividend obligations, the
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conversion of the class B preferred stock, and the anti-dilution adjustments and
voting rights applicable to the class B preferred stock, please see "Description
of the Mandatorily Convertible Preferred Stock" beginning on page 133 of this
prospectus.
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                             SUMMARY FINANCIAL DATA

     The following table sets forth summary financial data for Conseco, Inc. as
of and for the four months ended December 31, 2003, for the eight months ended
August 31, 2003, and for each of the two years ended December 31, 2002. The data
should be read in conjunction with "Management's Discussion and Analysis of
Consolidated Financial Condition and Results of Operations" and our consolidated
financial statements and related notes included in this prospectus.

     We and certain of our subsidiaries emerged from chapter 11 bankruptcy
proceedings on September 10, 2003. However, for accounting convenience, the
effective date of the plan of reorganization was deemed to have occurred on
August 31, 2003. Fresh start accounting has been implemented as of August 31,
2003, and accordingly, we restated all of our assets and liabilities to their
current estimated value, reestablished shareholders' equity at the
reorganization value determined in connection with our Sixth Amended Joint Plan
of Reorganization, and recorded the portion of the reorganization value which
could not be attributed to specific tangible or identified intangible assets as
goodwill. As a result, our financial statements for periods following August 31,
2003 are not comparable with those prepared before that date.

     For financial reporting purposes, we refer to Conseco and its subsidiaries
on or prior to August 31, 2003 as the predecessor company and after August 31,
2003 as the successor company.

     As part of our chapter 11 reorganization, we sold the assets of our finance
business and exited this line of business effective March 31, 2003. In October
2002, we sold Conseco Variable Insurance Company, our primary writer of variable
annuity products. The results of operations of these former businesses have been
reported as discontinued operations in all periods prior to their sale presented
in the summary financial data. The predecessor's net income (loss) includes
amounts related to the discontinued operations of $16.0 million, $(2,216.8)
million and $(100.6) million for the eight months ended August 31, 2003, and for
the years ended December 31, 2002 and 2001, respectively. The sales of these
businesses further affect the comparability of the summary financial data.

     We have derived the summary financial data as of and for the four months
ended December 31, 2003, for the eight months ended August 31, 2003, and for the
years ended December 31, 2002 and 2001 from our audited consolidated financial
statements included in this prospectus.

     We have prepared the summary financial data, other than statutory data, in
conformity with generally accepted accounting principles. We have derived the
statutory data from the statements filed by our insurance subsidiaries with
regulatory authorities and have prepared the statutory data in accordance with
statutory accounting practices, which vary in certain respects from generally
accepted accounting principles.

     The following is a summary, and in order to more fully understand our
historical consolidated financial data, you should read the following in
conjunction with "Management's Discussion and Analysis of Consolidated Financial
Condition and Results of Operations" and our consolidated financial statements
and notes thereto included in this prospectus.
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                                                              SUCCESSOR                  PREDECESSOR
                                                             ------------   -------------------------------------
                                                             AS OF OR FOR
                                                               THE FOUR     FOR THE EIGHT
                                                                MONTHS         MONTHS            YEAR ENDED
                                                                ENDED           ENDED           DECEMBER 31,
                                                             DECEMBER 31,    AUGUST 31,     ---------------------
                                                                 2003           2003           2002        2001
                                                             ------------   -------------      ----        ----
                                                                                    (AMOUNTS IN MILLIONS,
                                                                                   EXCEPT PER SHARE DATA)

    STATEMENT OF OPERATIONS DATA(a)
    Insurance policy income................................   $ 1,005.8       $ 2,204.3     $  3,602.3   $3,992.7
    Net investment income..................................       474.6           969.0        1,334.3    1,550.0
    Net realized investment gains (losses).................        11.8            (5.4)        (556.3)    (340.0)
    Total revenues.........................................     1,505.5         3,202.2        4,450.4    5,492.0
    Interest expense on corporate notes payable and
      investment borrowings (contractual interest: $268.5
      for the eight months ended August 31, 2003; and
      $345.3 for 2002).....................................        36.8           202.5          341.9      400.0
    Total benefits and expenses............................     1,356.0         1,030.0        6,082.6    5,735.4
    Income (loss) before income taxes, minority interest,
      discontinued operations and cumulative effect of
      accounting change....................................       149.5         2,172.2       (1,632.2)    (243.4)
    Cumulative effect of accounting change, net of income
      tax..................................................          --              --       (2,949.2)        --
    Net income (loss)......................................        96.3         2,201.7       (7,835.7)    (405.9)
    Preferred stock dividends..............................        27.8              --            2.1       12.8
    Net income (loss) applicable to common stock...........        68.5         2,201.7       (7,837.8)    (418.7)
    PER SHARE DATA
    Net income, basic......................................   $     .68
    Net income, diluted....................................   $     .67
    Book value per common share outstanding................   $   19.28
    Weighted average shares outstanding for basic
      earnings.............................................       100.1
    Weighted average shares outstanding for diluted
      earnings.............................................       143.5
    Shares outstanding at period end.......................       100.1
    BALANCE SHEET DATA -- AT PERIOD END
    Total investments......................................   $22,796.7
    Goodwill...............................................       952.2
    Total assets...........................................    29,920.1
    Corporate notes payable................................     1,300.0
    Total liabilities......................................    27,102.5
    Shareholders' equity...................................     2,817.6
    STATUTORY DATA(B)
    Statutory capital and surplus..........................   $ 1,514.1
    Asset valuation reserve................................        40.9
    Total statutory capital and surplus and asset valuation
      reserve..............................................     1,555.0
    OTHER FINANCIAL DATA
    Ratio of earnings to fixed charges(c)..................        1.79x
    Ratio of earnings to fixed charges and preferred stock
      dividends............................................        1.46x
    Pro forma ratio of earnings to fixed charges(c)(d).....        1.89x
    Pro forma ratio of earnings to fixed charges
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      and preferred stock dividends(e).....................        1.73x

---------------

(a)  Our financial condition and results of operations have been significantly
     affected during the periods presented by the discontinued finance
     operations. Please refer to note 19 to the audited consolidated financial
     statements included elsewhere in this prospectus.

(b)  We have derived the statutory data from statements filed by our insurance
     subsidiaries with regulatory authorities and have prepared the statutory
     data in accordance with statutory accounting principles, which vary in
     certain respects from generally accepted accounting principles.

(c)  For the purpose of computing the "ratio of earnings to fixed charges",
     earnings represent consolidated net income (loss) before income taxes,
     minority interest, discontinued operations, extraordinary gain (loss),
     cumulative effect of accounting change and the fixed charges described in
     the following sentence. Fixed charges consist of: (1) interest expense on
     corporate debt, including amortization; (2) interest expense on investment
     borrowings; (3) interest added to policyholder account balances; and (4)
     the portion of rental expense we deem representative of the interest
     factor.

(d)  For purposes of the pro forma ratio of earnings to fixed charges, fixed
     charges for the four months ended December 31, 2003 have been reduced and
     earnings have been increased by $9.8 million to reflect the reduction in

                                        12

     interest expense resulting from the repayment of $400 million of
     indebtedness under our senior credit facility using a portion of the
     proceeds from the offering of the common stock and class B preferred stock.

(e)  For purposes of the pro forma ratio of earnings to fixed charges, fixed
     charges for the four months ended December 31, 2003 have been reduced and
     earnings have been increased by $9.8 million to reflect the reduction in
     interest expense resulting from the repayment of $400 million of
     indebtedness under our senior credit facility using a portion of the
     proceeds from the offering of the common stock and class B preferred stock.
     In addition, preferred stock dividends for the four months ended December
     31, 2003 have been reduced by $26.3 million to reflect the reduction in
     preferred stock dividends resulting from the redemption of all outstanding
     class A preferred stock, net of assumed dividends on the newly issued class
     B preferred stock.

                                        13

                                  RISK FACTORS

     An investment in our securities involves significant risks. You should
carefully consider the risks described below and the other information in this
prospectus, including our consolidated financial statements and related notes
contained in this prospectus, before you decide to buy our securities. If any of
the following risks actually occur, our business prospects, financial condition
and results of operations could be materially harmed, the market price of our
securities could decline and you could lose all or part of your investment.

                         RISKS RELATED TO OUR BUSINESS
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OUR RECENT BANKRUPTCY MAY CONTINUE TO DISRUPT OUR OPERATIONS AND HAMPER OUR
EFFORTS TO RESTORE CONFIDENCE IN THE "CONSECO" BRAND, WHICH MAY CONTRIBUTE TO
LOWER SALES, INCREASED AGENT ATTRITION AND POLICYHOLDER LAPSES AND REDEMPTIONS.

     The announcement of our intention to seek a restructuring of our capital in
August 2002 and our subsequent filing of bankruptcy petitions in December 2002
caused significant disruptions in our operations. We believe that adverse
publicity in national and local media concerning our distressed financial
condition and disputes with former members of our management caused sales of our
insurance products to decline and policyholder lapses and redemptions to
increase. For example, our total premium collections decreased 8.4 percent to
$4,180.9 million for the year ended December 31, 2003, compared to 2002. In
addition, withdrawals from annuities and other investment-type products exceeded
deposits received by $615.4 million during the year ended December 31, 2003.

     We also experienced increased agent attrition, which in some cases led us
to increase agents' commissions or sales incentives in order to retain agents.
For example, the number of producing agents selling products through the Conseco
Insurance Group segment decreased by approximately 45 percent to 9,100 at
December 31, 2003 compared to a year earlier. The number of career agents
selling products through the Bankers Life segment remained at approximately
4,000 throughout 2003. We implemented agent sales incentive programs to retain
the career agency force during periods of negative media coverage, decreased
ratings and increased competitive activity from agents selling competitors'
products. The total cost for the agent incentive programs during 2003 was $17
million.

     While we cannot quantify with specificity the portion of these adverse
changes that were caused by our distressed financial condition and the
associated negative publicity, we believe that these events contributed
significantly to these trends. Although we believe that the successful
completion of the bankruptcy and our continuing restructuring efforts will
reverse these trends and will enable us to restore confidence in the "Conseco"
brand among customers, agents, regulators and our other constituencies, we only
recently emerged from bankruptcy and there have not yet been any significant
improvements in these trends. It may take several quarters of operating results
following our emergence to determine the extent of our operational and
reputational recovery from these events.

LEGAL PROCEEDINGS THAT AROSE IN THE CONTEXT OF OUR BANKRUPTCY AND CURRENT
REGULATORY INVESTIGATIONS MAY CONTINUE TO DISRUPT OUR OPERATIONS, SUBJECT US TO
MATERIAL LIABILITY AND HAMPER OUR EFFORTS TO RESTORE CONFIDENCE IN THE "CONSECO"
BRAND, WHICH MAY NEGATIVELY IMPACT OUR FINANCIAL RESULTS AND LIQUIDITY.

     We continue to be involved in various legal proceedings that arose in the
context of our restructuring. For example, since our August 2002 announcement
that we would seek to restructure our capital, we and/or our predecessor and
several of our former, and in some instances current, officers and directors
have been named as defendants in lawsuits, including class action lawsuits,
alleging, among other things, securities fraud and breaches of fiduciary duty
under ERISA. While we were discharged from pre-petition obligations of our
predecessor in connection with the bankruptcy, we still owe indemnity
obligations to some of our current and former officers and directors for
expenses and losses they may incur in connection with these lawsuits. Our
ultimate financial exposure with respect to this indemnity may be limited by the
availability of insurance, but
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not all of the cases relating to periods prior to our bankruptcy are so limited

Edgar Filing: CONSECO INC - Form 424A

17



and we cannot predict with certainty what our ultimate liability in these cases
may be.

     We are also involved in, and have been subject to subpoena with respect to,
federal investigations relating to the accounting for certain interest-only
securities by our predecessor's finance subsidiary, which was sold in connection
with our reorganization. We have also commenced litigation against certain of
our former officers and directors in connection with our efforts to collect
amounts outstanding under our predecessor's director and officer loan programs.

     Finally, the New York Attorney General and the SEC are conducting
investigations concerning alleged market timing on the part of holders of
variable annuity policies issued by Conseco Variable Insurance Company, a former
wholly-owned subsidiary of Conseco Life Insurance Company of Texas, that
occurred prior to the sale of Conseco Variable Insurance Company to an unrelated
third party in October 2002, and could make a claim against us at any time. In
addition, we may be subject to potential indemnity claims by the buyer in
respect of our prior ownership. Other investigations by the SEC and state
regulators concerning market timing allegedly permitted by mutual fund managers
have resulted in highly publicized settlements involving substantial penalties.
While we believe the facts in those other cases are distinguishable, it is not
possible to predict the ultimate resolution of these investigations at this
time.

     We believe that adverse publicity in national and local media concerning
the above proceedings may hamper our efforts to restore confidence in the
"Conseco" brand, and impose impediments to our customers' willingness to
continue to buy our products and our ability to attract new customers.
Similarly, the adverse publicity concerning these proceedings may make it more
difficult for us to attract and retain agents and independent marketing
organizations to market our products. While we believe that these events have
affected, and may continue to affect, our customers' and agents' willingness to
do business with us, we cannot quantify the extent of these effects with
specificity. See "Business -- Legal Proceedings".

A FAILURE TO IMPROVE AND MAINTAIN THE FINANCIAL STRENGTH RATINGS OF OUR
INSURANCE SUBSIDIARIES COULD CAUSE US TO EXPERIENCE LOWER SALES, INCREASED AGENT
ATTRITION AND INCREASED POLICYHOLDER LAPSES AND REDEMPTIONS.

     An important competitive factor for our insurance subsidiaries is the
ratings they receive from nationally recognized rating organizations. Agents,
insurance brokers and marketing companies who market our products and
prospective purchasers of our products view ratings as an important factor in
determining which insurer's products to market or purchase. This is especially
true for annuity, interest-sensitive life insurance and long-term care products.
Our insurance companies' financial strength ratings were downgraded by all of
the major rating agencies beginning in July 2002 in connection with the
financial distress that ultimately led to our predecessor's bankruptcy. The
current financial strength ratings of our insurance subsidiaries from A.M. Best
Company, Standard & Poors Corporation and Moody's Investors Services, Inc. are
"B (Fair)," "BB-" and "Ba3," respectively, except that the current financial
strength ratings of Conseco Senior Health Insurance Company from A.M. Best,
Standard & Poor's and Moody's are "B (Fair)," "CCC" and "Caa1," respectively. A
"B" rating from A.M. Best is the seventh highest of sixteen possible ratings. A
"BB-" rating from S&P is the thirteenth highest of twenty-one possible ratings,
and a "CCC" rating from S&P is the eighteenth highest of twenty-one possible
ratings. A "Ba3" rating from Moody's is the thirteenth highest of twenty-one
possible ratings, and a "Caa1" rating from Moody's is the seventeenth highest of
twenty-one possible ratings. Most of our competitors have higher financial
strength ratings and we believe it is critical for us to improve our ratings to
be competitive. The lowered ratings assigned to our insurance subsidiaries were
one of the primary factors causing sales of our insurance products to decline
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and policyholder redemptions and lapses to increase during 2002 and 2003. We
also experienced increased agent attrition, which in some cases led us to
increase commissions or sales incentives in an effort to retain them. These
events have had a negative effect on our ability to market our products and
attract and retain agents, which in turn negatively affected our financial
results.

     Our plan of reorganization contemplated that our insurance subsidiaries
would achieve an "A" category rating from A.M. Best approximately by the end of
2004. In order to achieve this rating, we believe that we
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will have to demonstrate to the rating agencies a sustained improvement in our
financial results, a lower debt to total capital ratio, and improved risk-based
capital ratios of our insurance subsidiaries. While we believe that the improved
capital position of our insurance subsidiaries, the lower debt to capital ratio
that we expect to have upon completion of these offerings and our plan for
continued improvements in our financial results will warrant an upgrade to an
"A" category rating from A.M. Best, the decision to upgrade is a subjective one
that will be made if and when A.M. Best believes it is warranted. If we fail to
achieve and maintain an "A" category rating from A.M. Best, sales of our
insurance products could fall further, we may face further defections among our
independent and career sales force, and existing policyholders may redeem or
allow their policies to lapse, adversely affecting our financial results, which
in turn could lead to further downgrades.

     If our financial performance or business prospects deteriorate, and we
experience a downgrade in our current ratings, our product sales would likely
decline significantly, we would likely experience substantial defections among
our independent and career sales force, and our existing policyholders would
likely redeem or allow their policies to lapse at higher rates. In addition,
events that may cause the ratings agencies to downgrade our financial strength
ratings may also cause us to be in breach of covenants under our senior credit
facility, which would entitle our lenders to accelerate these borrowings. We
presently do not have sufficient liquidity to repay these borrowings if they
were to be accelerated, and we may not have such liquidity in the future or we
may not be able to borrow money from other lenders to enable us to refinance
these loans. If we are unable to repay or refinance these loans, we may be
forced to seek bankruptcy protection again.

OUR ABILITY TO MEET OUR OBLIGATIONS, INCLUDING OUR OBLIGATION TO PAY DIVIDENDS
ON THE CLASS B PREFERRED STOCK, MAY BE CONSTRAINED BY OUR SUBSIDIARIES' ABILITY
TO DISTRIBUTE CASH TO US.

     Conseco, Inc. and CDOC, Inc., our wholly owned subsidiary and a guarantor
under the senior credit facility, are holding companies with no business
operations of their own. As a result, they depend on their operating
subsidiaries for cash to make principal and interest payments on debt, and to
pay administrative expenses and income taxes. The cash they receive from
insurance subsidiaries consists of dividends and distributions, principal and
interest payments on surplus debentures, fees for services, tax-sharing
payments, and from our non-insurance subsidiaries, loans and advances. A
deterioration in the financial condition, earnings or cash flow of the
significant subsidiaries of Conseco or CDOC for any reason could limit their
ability to pay cash dividends or other disbursements to Conseco and CDOC, which,
in turn, would limit the ability of Conseco and CDOC to meet debt service
requirements and satisfy other financial obligations, including payment of cash
dividends with respect to the class B preferred stock.

     The ability of our insurance subsidiaries to pay dividends is subject to
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state insurance department regulations and is based on the financial statements
of our insurance subsidiaries prepared in accordance with statutory accounting
practices prescribed or permitted by regulatory authorities, which differ from
GAAP. These regulations generally permit dividends to be paid from statutory
earned surplus of the insurance company for any 12-month period in amounts equal
to the greater of, or in a few states, the lesser of:

     - statutory net gain from operations or statutory net income for the prior
       year; or

     - 10 percent of statutory capital and surplus as of the end of the
       preceding year.

     Any dividends in excess of these levels require the approval of the
director or commissioner of the applicable state insurance department. Prior to
their release on November 19, 2003, we were subject to consent orders with the
Commissioner of Insurance for the State of Texas that, among other things,
limited the ability of our insurance subsidiaries to pay dividends. The
following table sets forth the aggregate amount of dividends and other
distributions that our insurance subsidiaries would have been able to pay to us
in each
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of the last two fiscal years without obtaining specific approval from state
insurance regulators, assuming that the Texas consent order released in November
2003 had not been in effect (dollars in millions):

                                                               2003     2002
                                                               ----     ----

Dividends...................................................  $340.6   $230.8
Surplus debenture interest..................................    52.1     56.0
                                                              ------   ------
  Total that was available to be paid.......................  $392.7   $286.8
                                                              ======   ======

OUR BUSINESS MAY BE ADVERSELY IMPACTED AS A RESULT OF OUR SUBSTANTIAL
INDEBTEDNESS, WHICH REQUIRES THE USE OF A SUBSTANTIAL PORTION OF OUR EXCESS CASH
FLOW AND MAY LIMIT OUR ACCESS TO ADDITIONAL CAPITAL.

     We continue to have significant indebtedness after our emergence from
bankruptcy. As of December 31, 2003, we had approximately $1.3 billion of
indebtedness under our senior credit facility. The following table sets forth
the aggregate amount of our debt payment obligations, including estimated
interest, for each of the next five years (dollars in millions):

                                                                                 5 YEAR
                                     2004     2005     2006     2007     2008    TOTAL
                                     ----     ----     ----     ----     ----    ------

Scheduled principal payments......  $ 53.0   $ 53.0   $103.0   $153.0   $153.0   $515.0
Projected interest payments.......   107.2    101.3     97.1     88.1     76.2    469.9
                                    ------   ------   ------   ------   ------   ------
Total debt service................  $160.2   $154.3   $200.1   $241.1   $229.2   $984.9
                                    ======   ======   ======   ======   ======   ======
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     As of December 31, 2003, our debt to total capital ratio was 32 percent.
This ratio is higher than the ratio of most of our competitors. As adjusted to
give effect to the concurrent offerings of our common stock and class B
preferred stock and the use of proceeds thereof as described under "Use of
Proceeds," our debt to total capital ratio as of December 31, 2003 would have
been 21 percent. In order to raise our financial strength ratings, we will need
to improve this ratio by either lowering our indebtedness or increasing our
equity capital or through a combination of both.

     Our substantial indebtedness could have important consequences to you. For
example, it could:

     - increase our vulnerability to adverse economic and industry conditions by
       limiting our flexibility in planning for and reacting to changes in our
       business and industry;

     - require us to dedicate a substantial portion of our cash flow from
       operations to payments on our indebtedness, therefore diverting funds
       from other beneficial uses;

     - limit our ability to make strategic acquisitions or take other
       significant corporate actions;

     - place us at a competitive disadvantage compared to our competitors that
       have proportionately less debt; and

     - limit our ability to borrow funds and increase the cost of funds that we
       can borrow.

Moreover, if are unable to meet our repayment obligations, our lenders are
entitled to accelerate their loans, and we may be forced to seek bankruptcy
protection again.

     S&P and Moody's have assigned ratings on our senior secured debt of "B-
(Weak)" and "Caa1 (Very Poor)", respectively. In S&P's view, an obligation rated
"B-" is vulnerable to nonpayment, but the obligor currently has the capacity to
meet its commitment on the obligation. S&P has a total of twenty-two separate
categories in which to rate senior debt, ranging from "AAA (Extremely Strong)"
to "D (Payment Default)". A "B-" rating is the seventeenth highest rating. In
Moody's view, an obligation rated "Caa" is of poor standing and may be in
default, or there may be present elements of danger with respect to the payment
of principal or interest. Moody's has a total of twenty-one separate categories
in which to rate senior debt, ranging from "Aaa (Exceptional)" to "C (Lowest
Rated)". A "Caa" rating is the seventeenth highest rating.
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Our current senior debt ratings may restrict our access to capital, and
therefore our ability to refinance our senior credit facility.

IF WE FAIL TO MEET OR MAINTAIN VARIOUS COVENANTS AND FINANCIAL RATIOS UNDER OUR
SENIOR CREDIT FACILITY, OUR LENDERS ARE ENTITLED TO ACCELERATE THE REPAYMENT OF
THESE LOANS; IF THE LOANS ARE ACCELERATED AND WE DO NOT HAVE SUFFICIENT
LIQUIDITY TO REPAY THEM, WE MAY BE FORCED TO SEEK BANKRUPTCY PROTECTION AGAIN.

     Our senior credit facility imposes a number of covenants and financial
ratios that we must meet or maintain. For example, we must:

     - have earnings before interest, taxes, depreciation and amortization of
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       greater than or equal to $490 million for the two quarters ended March
       31, 2004, and increasing over time to $1,296.0 million for the four
       quarters ending March 31, 2010. This amount was approximately $290
       million for the one quarter period ended December 31, 2003;

     - have a debt to total capitalization (excluding unrealized gains (losses))
       ratio of .356 to 1.0 or less at December 31, 2003, with such ratio
       decreasing over time to .20 to 1.0 at June 30, 2008 and remaining level
       thereafter. At December 31, 2003, our debt to total capitalization ratio
       was .334 to 1.0;

     - have an interest coverage ratio of greater than 1.0 to 1.0 for the
       quarter ending December 31, 2003, and increasing over time to 4.50 to 1.0
       for the four quarters ending December 31, 2009 and remaining level
       thereafter. Our interest coverage ratio was greater than 1.25 to 1.0 for
       the quarter ending December 31, 2003.

     Although we believe we are on track to meet and/or maintain these covenants
and financial ratios, our ability to do so may be affected by events outside of
our control. If we default under these requirements, the lenders could declare
all outstanding borrowings immediately due and payable, the aggregate amount of
which was approximately $1.3 billion as of December 31, 2003. We presently do
not have sufficient liquidity to repay these borrowings if they were to be
accelerated, and we may not have sufficient liquidity in the future and may not
be able to borrow money from other lenders to enable us to refinance these
loans. Accordingly, if we default under these requirements and the loans are
accelerated, we may be forced to seek bankruptcy protection again.

OUR OPERATING FLEXIBILITY IS LIMITED IN SIGNIFICANT RESPECTS BY THE RESTRICTIVE
COVENANTS IN OUR SENIOR CREDIT FACILITY.

     Our senior credit facility imposes restrictions on us that could increase
our vulnerability to adverse economic and industry conditions by limiting our
flexibility in planning for and reacting to changes in our business and
industry. Specifically, these restrictions limit our ability to:

     - incur additional indebtedness;

     - issue stock of subsidiaries;

     - create liens;

     - transfer or sell assets.

     - enter into transactions with affiliates;

     - fundamentally change the type of business in which we engage;

     - enter into mergers or other types of business combination transactions;

     - pay cash dividends and make cash distributions on certain classes of
       equity securities;

     - repurchase stock;
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     - make investments; and

     - make capital expenditures.
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     Our ability to engage in these types of transactions is generally limited
by the terms of our senior credit facility, even if we believe that a specific
transaction would contribute to our future growth, operating results or
profitability. If we are able to enter into these types of transactions under
the terms of our senior credit facility, or if we obtain a waiver from our
lenders with respect to any specific transaction, that transaction may cause our
indebtedness to increase, may not result in the benefits we anticipate or may
cause us to incur greater costs or suffer greater disruptions in our business
than we anticipate, and could therefore negatively impact our business and
operating results.

THE RESULTS OF OPERATIONS OF OUR INSURANCE BUSINESS WILL DECLINE IF OUR PREMIUM
RATES ARE NOT ADEQUATE OR IF WE ARE UNABLE TO OBTAIN REGULATORY APPROVAL TO
INCREASE RATES.

     We set the premium rates on our health insurance policies based on facts
and circumstances known at the time we issue the policies and on assumptions
about numerous variables, including the actuarial probability of a policyholder
incurring a claim, the probable size of the claim, maintenance costs to
administer the policies and the interest rate earned on our investment of
premiums. In setting premium rates, we consider historical claims information,
industry statistics, the rates of our competitors and other factors, but we
cannot predict with certainty what the actual claims on our products will be. If
our actual claims experience proves to be less favorable than we assumed and we
are unable to raise our premium rates, our financial results may be adversely
affected.

     Most of our supplemental health policies allow us to increase premium rates
when warranted by our actual claims experience. These rate increases must be
approved by the applicable state insurance departments, and we are required to
submit actuarial claims data to support the need for the rate increases. The
re-rate application and approval process on supplemental health products is a
normal recurring part of our business operations and reasonable rate increases
are typically approved by the state departments as long as they are supported by
actual claims experience and are not unusually large in either dollar amount or
percentage increase. For policy types on which rate increases are a normal
recurring event, our estimates of insurance liabilities assume we will be able
to raise rates if the blocks warrant such increases in the future.

     The loss ratios for our long-term care products included in the other
business in run-off segment have increased in recent periods and exceeded 103
percent during the four months ended December 31, 2003. We will have to raise
rates or take other actions with respect to some of these policies or this
business will continue to be unprofitable and our financial results will be
adversely affected. During 2002 and 2003, we filed for and received approval on
rate increases totaling $44 million and $37 million, respectively, relating to
this long-term care business that had approximately $400 million of collected
premiums.

     We review the adequacy of our premium rates regularly and file proposed
rate increases on our products when we believe existing premium rates are too
low. It is possible that we will not be able to obtain approval for premium rate
increases from currently pending requests or requests filed in the future. If we
are unable to raise our premium rates because we fail to obtain approval for a
rate increase in one or more states, our net income may decrease. Moreover, in
some instances our ability to exit unprofitable lines of business is limited by
the guaranteed renewal feature of the policy. In that situation we cannot exit
the business without regulatory approval, which may require that we continue to
service products at a loss for an extended period of time. For example, most of
our long-term care business is guaranteed renewable, meaning we cannot terminate
these policies without regulatory approval. Therefore, without approval of
necessary rate increases, we may have no other option but to operate this
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business at a loss for an extended period of time.

     If we are successful in obtaining regulatory approval to raise premium
rates, the increased premium rates may reduce the volume of our new sales and
cause existing policyholders to allow their policies to lapse. This could result
in significantly higher claim costs as a percentage of premiums if healthier
policyholders who can get coverage elsewhere allow their policies to lapse,
while policies related to less
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healthy policyholders continue in force. This would reduce our premium income
and profitability in future periods.

     On home health care policies issued in some areas of Florida and other
states, payments for the benefit of policyholders have exceeded the premiums we
receive by a significant amount. We are currently aggressively seeking rate
increases and pursuing other actions on many of these long-term care policies.
Some of the states in which we have issued these policies have regulatory
provisions that may allow non-renewal of guaranteed renewable policies in cases
of extreme financial distress of the insurer. To date, we have not received any
regulatory relief under any of these provisions relating to our troubled
long-term care business.

THE LIMITED HISTORICAL CLAIMS EXPERIENCE ON OUR LONG-TERM CARE PRODUCTS COULD
NEGATIVELY IMPACT OUR OPERATIONS IF OUR ESTIMATES PROVE WRONG AND WE HAVE NOT
ADEQUATELY SET PREMIUM RATES.

     In setting premium rates, we consider historical claims information and
other factors, but we cannot predict with certainty what the actual claims on
our products will be. This is particularly true in the context of setting
premium rates on our long-term care insurance products, for which we have
relatively limited historical claims experience. Long-term care products tend to
have lower frequency of claims than other health products such as Medicare
supplement or specified disease, but when claims are incurred on long-term care
policies they tend to be much higher in dollar amount. Also, long-term care
products have a much longer tail, meaning that claims are incurred much later in
the life of the policy than other supplemental health products. As a result of
these product traits, longer historical experience is necessary in order to
price products appropriately.

     Our Bankers Life segment has offered long-term care insurance since 1985.
Bankers Life's experience on its long-term care blocks has generally been within
its pricing expectations. Our acquired blocks of long-term care insurance
included in the other business in run-off segment were acquired through
acquisitions completed in 1996 and 1997. The majority of the business was
written between 1990 and 1997. The experience on these acquired blocks has
generally been worse than the acquired companies' original pricing expectations.
We have requested and received approval for numerous premium rate increases in
recent years on these blocks. Even with the various rate increases, these blocks
experienced loss ratios of 103 percent in the four months ended December 31,
2003, 170 percent in the eight months ended August 31, 2003, 139 percent in 2002
and 96 percent in 2001. If future claims experience proves to be worse than
anticipated as our long-term care blocks continue to age, our financial results
could be adversely affected.

OUR RESERVES FOR FUTURE INSURANCE POLICY BENEFITS AND CLAIMS MAY PROVE TO BE
INADEQUATE, REQUIRING US TO INCREASE LIABILITIES AND RESULTING IN REDUCED NET
INCOME AND SHAREHOLDERS' EQUITY.

     We calculate and maintain reserves for the estimated future payment of
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claims to our policyholders based on assumptions made by our actuaries. For our
life insurance business, our limit of risk retention for each policy is
generally $.8 million or less because amounts above $.8 million are ceded to
reinsurers. For our health insurance business, we establish an active life
reserve plus a liability for due and unpaid claims, claims in the course of
settlement, and incurred but not reported claims, as well as a reserve for the
present value of amounts on claims not yet due. For our long-term care insurance
business, we establish reserves based on the same assumptions and estimates of
factors that we consider when we set premium rates. Many factors can affect
these reserves and liabilities, such as economic and social conditions,
inflation, hospital and pharmaceutical costs, regulatory actions, changes in
doctrines of legal liability and extra-contractual damage awards. Therefore, the
reserves and liabilities we establish are necessarily based on estimates,
assumptions and prior years' statistics. Establishing reserves is an uncertain
process, and it is possible that actual claims will materially exceed our
reserves and have a material adverse effect on our results of operations and
financial condition. We have recently incurred significant losses which have
exceeded our expectations as a result of actual claim costs and persistency of
our long-term care business included in the other business in run-off segment.
For example, we increased claim reserves by $130 million during 2002 and $85
million during the eight months ended August 31, 2003 as a result of adverse
developments and changes in our estimates of ultimate claims for these products.
Our financial performance depends significantly upon the extent to which our
actual claims experience is consistent with the assumptions we used in setting
our
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reserves. If our assumptions with respect to future claims are incorrect, and
our reserves are insufficient to cover our actual losses and expenses, we would
be required to increase our liabilities, and it could result in a default under
our senior credit facility.

OUR NET INCOME AND REVENUES WILL SUFFER IF POLICYHOLDER SURRENDER LEVELS DIFFER
SIGNIFICANTLY FROM OUR ASSUMPTIONS.

     Surrenders of our annuities and life insurance products can result in
losses and decreased revenues if surrender levels differ significantly from
assumed levels. At December 31, 2003, approximately 18 percent of our total
insurance liabilities, or approximately $4.5 billion, could be surrendered by
the policyholder without penalty. The surrender charges that are imposed on our
fixed rate annuities typically decline during a penalty period which ranges from
five to twelve years after the date the policy is issued. Surrenders and
redemptions could require us to dispose of assets earlier than we had planned,
possibly at a loss. Moreover, surrenders and redemptions require faster
amortization of the acquisition costs or commissions associated with the
original sale of a product, thus reducing our net income. We believe
policyholders are generally more likely to surrender their policies if they
believe the issuer is having financial difficulties, or if they are able to
reinvest the policy's value at a higher rate of return in an alternative
insurance or investment product.

     For example, policyholder redemptions of annuity and, to a lesser extent,
life products increased following the downgrade of our A.M. Best financial
strength rating to "B (Fair)" in August of 2002. When redemptions are greater
than our previous assumptions, we are required to accelerate the amortization of
insurance intangibles to write off the balance associated with the redeemed
policies. We recorded additional amortization related to higher redemptions and
changes to our lapse assumptions of $203.2 million in 2002. Such additional
amortization was not significant in 2003.

RECENTLY ENACTED AND PENDING OR FUTURE LEGISLATION COULD ADVERSELY AFFECT THE
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FINANCIAL PERFORMANCE OF OUR INSURANCE OPERATIONS.

     During recent years, the health insurance industry has experienced
substantial changes, including those caused by healthcare legislation. Recent
federal and state legislation and legislative proposals relating to healthcare
reform contain features that could severely limit or eliminate our ability to
vary our pricing terms or apply medical underwriting standards with respect to
individuals, which could have the effect of increasing our loss ratios and have
an adverse effect on our financial results. In particular, Medicare reform could
affect our ability to price or sell our products or profitably maintain our
blocks in force. For example, recent reforms provide some additional incentives
under the Medical Advantage program for health plans to offer managed care plans
to seniors. Any resulting growth of managed care plans over time could decrease
sales of the traditional Medicare supplement products we sell.

     Proposals currently pending in Congress and some state legislatures may
also affect our financial results. These proposals include the implementation of
minimum consumer protection standards for inclusion in all long-term care
policies, including: guaranteed premium rates; protection against inflation;
limitations on waiting periods for pre-existing conditions; setting standards
for sales practices for long-term care insurance; and guaranteed consumer access
to information about insurers, including lapse and replacement rates for
policies and the percentage of claims denied. Enactment of any proposal that
would limit the amount we can charge for our products, such as guaranteed
premium rates, or increase in benefits we must pay, such as limitations on
waiting periods, or otherwise increase the costs associated with our business,
could adversely affect our financial results.

TAX LAW CHANGES COULD ADVERSELY AFFECT OUR INSURANCE PRODUCT SALES AND
PROFITABILITY.

     We sell deferred annuities and some forms of life insurance products which
we believe are attractive to purchasers, in part, because policyholders
generally are not subject to United States Federal income tax on increases in
policy values until some form of distribution is made. Recently, Congress
enacted legislation to lower marginal tax rates, reduce the federal estate tax
gradually over a ten-year period, with total elimination of the federal estate
tax in 2010, and increase contributions which may be made to individual
retirement
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accounts and 401(k) accounts. While these tax law changes will expire at the
beginning of 2011 absent future congressional action, they could in the interim
diminish the appeal of our annuity and life insurance products since the benefit
of tax deferral is not as great if tax rates are lower and because fewer people
may purchase these products if they are able to contribute more money to
individual retirement accounts and 401(k) accounts. Additionally, Congress has
considered, from time to time, other possible changes to the U.S. tax laws,
including elimination of the tax deferral on the accretion of value within
certain annuities and life insurance products, which would make these products
less attractive to prospective purchasers and therefore would be likely to
reduce our sales of these products.

OUR RESULTS OF OPERATIONS MAY BE NEGATIVELY IMPACTED IF WE ARE UNABLE TO ACHIEVE
THE GOALS OF THE INITIATIVES WE HAVE UNDERTAKEN WITH RESPECT TO THE
RESTRUCTURING OF OUR PRINCIPAL INSURANCE BUSINESSES.

     Our Conseco Insurance Group segment has experienced declining sales and
expense levels that exceed product pricing. We have adopted several initiatives
designed to improve these operations, including focusing sales efforts on higher
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margin products, such as our specified disease products; reducing operating
expenses by eliminating or reducing the costs of marketing some of our products;
personnel reductions and streamlined administrative procedures; increasing
retention rates on our more profitable blocks of inforce business; stabilizing
the profitability of the long-term care block of business in run-off sold
through independent agents through premium rate increases, improved claim
adjudication procedures and other actions as necessary; and combining legal
insurance entities to improve the efficient use of capital and eliminate the
costs of separate financial reporting requirements. Conseco Insurance Group has
29 separate policy administration systems for its three main lines of business:
life, health and annuities. Many of our initiatives are intended to address
issues resulting from the substantial number of acquisitions undertaken by our
predecessor. Between 1982 and 1997, our predecessor completed 19 transactions
involving the acquisition of 44 separate insurance companies. Our future
performance depends, in part, on our ability to successfully integrate these
prior acquisitions. This process of integration may involve unforeseen expenses,
complications and delays, including, among other things, further difficulties in
integrating the systems and operations of the acquired companies, and our
current initiatives may be inadequate to address such issues. In addition, some
of our initiatives have only recently been adopted, and may not be successfully
implemented. Our initiatives include the elimination of duplicate processing
systems by converting all similar business currently accounted for on multiple
systems to a single system. We expect to spend over $35 million on capital
expenditures in 2004 (including amounts related to these initiatives). Even if
we are able to successfully implement these measures, these measures alone may
not be sufficient to improve our results of operations.

OUR INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO IS SUBJECT TO SEVERAL RISKS WHICH MAY DIMINISH THE
VALUE OF OUR INVESTED ASSETS AND NEGATIVELY IMPACT OUR PROFITABILITY.

     The values of the assets in our investment portfolio are subject to
numerous factors, which are difficult to predict, and are in many instances
beyond our control. These factors include, but are not limited to, the
following:

     - Changes in interest rates can reduce the value of our investments.
       Actively managed fixed maturity investments comprised 87 percent of our
       total investments as of December 31, 2003. The value of these investments
       can be affected by changing levels of market interest rates. For example,
       an increase in interest rates of 10 percent could reduce the value of our
       actively managed fixed maturity investments and short-term investments,
       net of corresponding changes in the value of insurance intangibles, by
       approximately $625 million, in the absence of other factors.

     - Our actively managed fixed maturity investments are subject to a
       deterioration in the ability of the issuer to make timely repayment of
       the securities. This risk is significantly greater with respect to
       below-investment grade securities, which comprised 3.9 percent of our
       actively managed fixed maturity investments as of December 31, 2003. We
       have sustained substantial credit-related investment losses in recent
       periods when a number of large, highly leveraged issuers experienced
       significant financial difficulties resulting in our recognition of
       other-than-temporary impairments. For example, we have recognized
       other-than-temporary declines in value of several of our investments,
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       including K-Mart Corp., Amerco, Inc., Global Crossing, MCI
       Communications, Mississippi Chemical, United Airlines and Worldcom, Inc.
       We have recorded writedowns of fixed maturity investments, equity
       securities and other invested assets as a result of conditions which
       caused us to conclude a decline in the fair value of the investment was

Edgar Filing: CONSECO INC - Form 424A

27



       other than temporary as follows: $9.6 million in the four months ended
       December 31, 2003; $51.3 million in the eight months ended August 31,
       2003; $556.8 million in 2002; and $361.7 million in 2001.

     In order to reduce our exposure to similar credit losses, we have taken a
number of specific steps, including:

     - reducing the percentage of below-investment grade fixed maturity
       investments from 5.9 percent at December 31, 2001 to 3.9 percent at
       December 31, 2003;

     - implementing conservative portfolio compliance guidelines which generally
       limit our exposure to single issuer risks; and

     - expanding our portfolio reporting procedures to proactively identify
       changes in value related to credit risk in a more timely manner.

     Our structured security investments, which comprised 29 percent of our
actively managed fixed maturity investments at December 31, 2003, are subject to
risks relating to variable prepayment and default on the assets underlying such
securities, such as mortgage loans. To the extent that structured security
investments prepay faster than the expected rate of repayment, refinancing or
default on the assets underlying the securities, such investments, which have a
cost basis in excess of par, may be redeemed at par, thus resulting in a loss.
In order to mitigate this risk, we have adopted policies that generally direct
our investment in structured securities to securities with contractual or
structured protections against prepayment risk.

     Our need for liquidity to fund substantial product surrenders or policy
claims may require that we maintain highly liquid, and therefore lower-yielding,
assets, or that we sell assets at a loss, thereby further eroding the
performance of our portfolio.

     We have sustained substantial investment losses in the past and may again
in the future. Because a substantial portion of our net income is derived from
returns on our investment portfolio, significant losses in the portfolio may
have a direct and materially adverse impact on our results of operations. In
addition, losses on our investment portfolio could reduce the investment returns
which we are able to credit to our customers on certain of our products, thereby
impacting our sales and further eroding our financial performance.

CHANGING INTEREST RATES MAY ADVERSELY AFFECT OUR RESULTS OF OPERATIONS.

     Our profitability may be directly affected by the level of and fluctuations
in interest rates. While we monitor the interest rate environment and have
previously employed hedging strategies designed to mitigate the impact of
changes in interest rates, our financial results could be adversely affected by
changes in interest rates. Our spread-based insurance and annuity business is
subject to several inherent risks arising from movements in interest rates,
especially if we fail to anticipate or respond to such movements. First,
interest rate changes can cause compression of our net spread between interest
earned on investments and interest credited on customer deposits, thereby
adversely affecting our results. Our ability to adjust for such a compression is
limited by virtue of the guaranteed minimum rates that we must credit to
policyholders on certain of our products, as well as by the fact that we are
able to reduce the crediting rates on most of our products only at limited,
pre-established intervals. Approximately 40 percent of our insurance liabilities
were subject to interest rates that may be reset annually; 45 percent have a
fixed explicit interest rate for the duration of the contract; 10 percent have
credited rates which approximate the income we earn; and the remainder have no
explicit interest rates. Second, if interest rate changes produce an
unanticipated increase in surrenders of our spread-based products, we may be
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forced to sell invested assets at a loss in order to fund such surrenders. The
profits from many non-spread-based insurance products, such as long-term care
policies, are adversely affected when interest rates decline because we may be
unable to reinvest the cash flows generated from premiums received and our
investment portfolio at the interest rates anticipated when we sold the
policies. Finally, changes in interest rates can have significant effects on the
performance of our structured
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securities portfolio, including collateralized mortgage obligations, as a result
of changes in the prepayment rate of the loans underlying such securities. We
follow asset/liability strategies that are designed to mitigate the effect of
interest rate changes on our profitability but do not currently employ
derivative instruments for this purpose. We may not be successful in
implementing these strategies and achieving adequate investment spreads.

     We use computer models to simulate the cash flows expected from our
existing insurance business under various interest rate scenarios. These
simulations help us measure the potential gain or loss in fair value of our
interest-sensitive financial instruments. With such estimates, we seek to manage
the relationship between the duration of our assets and the expected duration of
our liabilities. When the estimated durations of assets and liabilities are
similar, exposure to interest rate risk is minimized because a change in the
value of assets should be largely offset by a change in the value of
liabilities. At December 31, 2003, the duration of our fixed maturity securities
and short-term investments was approximately 6.7 years, and the duration of our
insurance liabilities was approximately 7.2 years. We estimate that our fixed
maturity securities and short-term investments, net of corresponding changes in
the value of insurance intangibles, would decline in fair value by approximately
$625 million if interest rates were to increase by 10 percent from their
December 31, 2003 levels. This compares to a decline in fair value of $595
million based on amounts and rates at December 31, 2002. The calculations
involved in our computer simulations incorporate numerous assumptions, require
significant estimates and assume an immediate change in interest rates without
any management of the investment portfolio in reaction to such change.
Consequently, potential changes in value of our financial instruments indicated
by the simulations will likely be different from the actual changes experienced
under given interest rate scenarios, and the differences may be material.
Because we actively manage our investments and liabilities, our net exposure to
interest rates can vary over time.

A DECLINE OR INCREASED VOLATILITY IN THE SECURITIES MARKETS, AND OTHER ECONOMIC
FACTORS, MAY ADVERSELY AFFECT OUR BUSINESS, PARTICULARLY OUR SALES OF CERTAIN OF
OUR LIFE INSURANCE PRODUCTS AND ANNUITIES.

     Fluctuations in the securities markets and other economic factors may
adversely affect sales and/or policy surrenders of our annuities and life
insurance policies. For example, volatility in the equity markets may cause
potential new purchasers of equity-indexed annuities to refrain from purchasing
these products and may cause current policyholders to surrender their policies
for the cash value or reduce their investments. Our sales of these products
decreased significantly in 2001 and 2002 during periods of significant declines
in the equity markets. Sales of equity-indexed annuities totaled $220.1 million
in 2002 and $380.9 million in 2001, as compared to $643.5 million in 2000. In
addition, significant or unusual volatility in the general level of interest
rates could negatively impact sales and/or lapse rates on certain types of
insurance products.

WE ARE SUBJECT TO FURTHER RISK OF LOSS NOTWITHSTANDING OUR REINSURANCE
AGREEMENTS.
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     We transfer exposure to certain risks to others through reinsurance
arrangements. Under these arrangements, other insurers assume a portion of our
losses and expenses associated with reported and unreported claims in exchange
for a portion of policy premiums. The availability, amount and cost of
reinsurance depend on general market conditions and may vary significantly. As
of December 31, 2003, our reinsurance receivables totaled $930.5 million. Our
ceded life insurance in force totaled $23.4 billion. Our seven largest
reinsurers accounted for 80 percent of our ceded life insurance in force. We
face credit risk with respect to reinsurance. When we obtain reinsurance, we are
still liable for those transferred risks if the reinsurer cannot meet its
obligations. Therefore, the inability of our reinsurers to meet their financial
obligations may require us to increase liabilities, thereby reducing our net
income and shareholders' equity.

OUR GOODWILL AND OTHER INTANGIBLE ASSETS ARE SUBJECT TO IMPAIRMENT TESTS, WHICH
MAY REQUIRE US TO REDUCE SHAREHOLDERS' EQUITY.

     Upon our emergence from bankruptcy, we revalued our assets and liabilities
to estimated fair value as of August 31, 2003 and established our capital
accounts at the reorganization value determined in conjunction with our
bankruptcy plan. We recorded the $1,141.6 million of reorganization value which
could not be attributed to specific tangible or identified intangible assets as
goodwill.
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     Under GAAP, we are required to evaluate our goodwill and other intangible
assets for impairment on an annual basis, or more frequently if there is an
indication that an impairment may exist. If certain criteria are met, we are
required to record an impairment charge. We obtained independent appraisals to
determine the value of the company in conjunction with the preparation of our
bankruptcy plan which indicated no impairments of our goodwill or other
intangible assets existed. However, we cannot assure you that we will not have
to recognize an impairment charge in future periods.

     The appraisals prepared to determine the value of our subsidiaries are
based on numerous estimates and assumptions which, though considered reasonable
by management, may not be realized, and are inherently subject to significant
business, economic and competitive uncertainties and contingencies, many of
which are beyond our control. These estimates and assumptions had a significant
effect on the determination of our reorganization value and the amount of
goodwill we recognized. Accordingly, if our actual experience differs from our
estimates and assumptions, it is possible we will have to recognize an
impairment charge in future periods.

OUR BUSINESS IS SUBJECT TO EXTENSIVE REGULATION, WHICH LIMITS OUR OPERATING
FLEXIBILITY AND COULD RESULT IN OUR INSURANCE SUBSIDIARIES BEING PLACED UNDER
REGULATORY CONTROL OR OTHERWISE NEGATIVELY IMPACT OUR FINANCIAL RESULTS.

     Our insurance business is subject to extensive regulation and supervision
in the jurisdictions in which we operate. Our insurance subsidiaries are subject
to state insurance laws that establish supervisory agencies with broad
administrative powers relative to granting and revoking licenses to transact
business, regulating sales and other practices, approving premium rate
increases, licensing agents, approving policy forms, setting reserve and
solvency requirements, determining the form and content of required statutory
financial statements, limiting dividends and prescribing the type and amount of
investments we can make.

     We have been operating under heightened scrutiny from state insurance
regulators. For example, our insurance subsidiaries domiciled in Texas, Bankers
National Life Insurance Company and Conseco Life Insurance Company of Texas, on
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behalf of itself and its subsidiaries, entered into consent orders with the
Commissioner of Insurance for the State of Texas on October 30, 2002, which were
formally released on November 19, 2003. These consent orders applied to all of
our insurance subsidiaries and, among other things, restricted the ability of
our insurance subsidiaries to pay dividends and other amounts to the parent
company without regulatory consent. Notwithstanding the release of these consent
orders, we have agreed with the Texas Department of Insurance to provide prior
notice of certain transactions, including up to 30 days prior notice for the
payment of dividends by an insurance subsidiary to any non-insurance company
parent, and to provide information periodically concerning our financial
performance and condition. As noted above, state laws generally provide state
insurance regulatory agencies with broad authority to protect policyholders in
their jurisdictions. Accordingly, we cannot assure you that regulators will not
seek to assert greater supervision and control over our insurance subsidiaries'
businesses and financial affairs.

     Our insurance subsidiaries are also subject to risk-based capital
requirements. These requirements were designed to evaluate the adequacy of
statutory capital and surplus in relation to investment and insurance risks
associated with asset quality, mortality and morbidity, asset and liability
matching and other business factors. The requirements are used by states as an
early warning tool to discover potentially weakly-capitalized companies for the
purpose of initiating regulatory action. Generally, if an insurer's risk-based
capital falls below specified levels, the insurer would be subject to different
degrees of regulatory action depending upon the magnitude of the deficiency. The
2003 statutory annual statements filed with the state insurance regulators of
each of our insurance subsidiaries reflected total adjusted capital in excess of
the levels subjecting the subsidiaries to any regulatory action. However, as a
result of losses on the long-term care business within our other business in
run-off segment, the risk-based capital ratio of Conseco Senior Health Insurance
Company, which issued most of the long-term care business in our other business
in run-off segment, is near the level which would require it to submit a
comprehensive plan aimed at improving its capital position. Furthermore, we may
not be able to maintain the risk-based capital ratios of our subsidiaries above
levels that could give rise to regulatory action.
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OUR INSURANCE SUBSIDIARIES MAY BE REQUIRED TO PAY ASSESSMENTS TO FUND
POLICYHOLDER LOSSES OR LIABILITIES AND THIS MAY NEGATIVELY IMPACT OUR FINANCIAL
RESULTS.

     The solvency or guaranty laws of most states in which an insurance company
does business may require that company to pay assessments up to certain
prescribed limits to fund policyholder losses or liabilities of other insurance
companies that become insolvent. Insolvencies of insurance companies increase
the possibility that these assessments may be required. These assessments may be
deferred or forgiven under most guaranty laws if they would threaten an
insurer's financial strength and, in certain instances, may be offset against
future premium taxes. We cannot estimate the likelihood and amount of future
assessments. Although past assessments have not been material, if there were a
number of large insolvencies, future assessments could be material and could
have a material adverse effect on our financial results and financial position.

LITIGATION AND REGULATORY INVESTIGATIONS ARE INHERENT IN OUR BUSINESS AND MAY
HARM OUR FINANCIAL STRENGTH AND REDUCE OUR PROFITABILITY.

     Insurance companies historically have been subject to substantial
litigation resulting from claims, disputes and other matters. In addition to the
traditional policy claims associated with their businesses, insurance companies
typically face policyholder suits and class action suits. The class action and
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policyholder suits are often in connection with insurance sales practices,
policy and claims administration practices and other market conduct issues.
State insurance departments focus on sales practices and product issues in their
market conduct examinations. Negotiated settlements of class action and other
lawsuits have had a material adverse effect on the business, financial condition
and results of operations of insurance companies. We are, in the ordinary course
of our business, a plaintiff or defendant in actions arising out of our
insurance business, including class actions and reinsurance disputes, and, from
time to time, are also involved in various governmental and administrative
proceedings and investigations. Our subsidiary, Philadelphia Life Insurance
Company, which is now known as Conseco Life Insurance Company, is a defendant in
two purported nationwide class action lawsuits alleging fraudulent sales
practices and seeking unspecified damages in Florida federal court. Five
lawsuits were also filed in Mississippi state court against Conseco Life
Insurance Company alleging similar claims. Our former subsidiary, Manhattan
National Life Insurance Company, is a defendant in a purported nationwide class
action lawsuit alleging fraud by non-disclosure of additional charges for
policyholders wishing to pay premiums on other than an annual basis and seeking
unspecified damages in New Mexico state court. Four of our subsidiaries have
also been named in purported nationwide class action lawsuits seeking
unspecified damages in Colorado state court alleging claims similar to those
alleged in the New Mexico suit naming Manhattan National Life Insurance Company.
Conseco Life Insurance Company has been named as a defendant in nine recently
filed purported class actions and individual cases alleging, among other things,
breach of contract with regard to a change made in the way monthly deductions
are calculated for insurance coverage. The ultimate outcome of these lawsuits,
however, cannot be predicted with certainty, and although we do not presently
believe that any of these lawsuits, individually, are material, they could, in
the aggregate, have a material adverse effect on our financial condition.
Because our insurance subsidiaries were not part of our bankruptcy proceedings,
the bankruptcy proceedings did not result in the discharge of any claims,
including claims asserted in litigation, against our insurance subsidiaries. The
New York Attorney General and the SEC are also conducting investigations
concerning alleged market timing on the part of holders of variable annuity
policies issued by Conseco Variable Insurance Company, a former wholly-owned
subsidiary of Conseco Life of Texas, that occurred prior to the sale of Conseco
Variable Insurance Company to an unrelated third party in October 2002, and
could make a claim against us at any time. In addition, we may be subject to
potential indemnity claims by the buyer in respect of our prior ownership. In
other cases involving the investigation of market timing allegedly permitted by
mutual fund managers, the SEC and state regulators have sought to impose
penalties far in excess of the alleged losses to the investing public, and we
cannot assure you that they would not seek to do so with us. While we would
vigorously defend against efforts to impose substantial penalties against us,
any such penalties, if imposed, could have a material adverse effect on our
financial condition. See "Business -- Legal Proceedings" below.

                                        26

COMPETITION FROM COMPANIES THAT HAVE GREATER MARKET SHARE, HIGHER RATINGS AND
GREATER FINANCIAL RESOURCES MAY IMPAIR OUR ABILITY TO RETAIN EXISTING CUSTOMERS
AND SALES REPRESENTATIVES, ATTRACT NEW CUSTOMERS AND SALES REPRESENTATIVES AND
MAINTAIN OR IMPROVE OUR FINANCIAL RESULTS.

     The supplemental health insurance, annuity and individual life insurance
markets are highly competitive. Competitors include other life and accident and
health insurers, commercial banks, thrifts, mutual funds and broker-dealers.

     Our principal competitors vary by product line. Our main competitors for
agent sold long-term care insurance products include GE Financial Assurance,
John Hancock Financial Services, Aegon USA, Lincoln Benefit Life, MetLife and
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Unum Provident. Our main competitors for agent sold Medicare supplement
insurance products include Mutual of Omaha, Blue Cross and Blue Shield of
Florida, Physicians Mutual and Standard Life and Accident.

     In some of our product lines, such as life insurance and fixed annuities,
we have a relatively small market share. Even in some of the lines in which we
are one of the top five writers, our market share is relatively small. For
example, while our Bankers Life segment ranked third in agent sold long-term
care insurance products in 2003 with a market share of approximately seven
percent, the top two writers of agent sold long-term care insurance products had
a combined market share of approximately 45 percent during the period. In
addition, while our Bankers Life segment was ranked third and our Conseco
Insurance Group segment was ranked fourth in agent sold Medicare supplement
insurance products in 2003 with a combined market share of approximately 17
percent, the top two writers of agent sold Medicare supplement insurance
products had a combined market share of approximately 63 percent during the
period.

     Virtually all of our major competitors have higher financial strength
ratings than we do. Many of our competitors are larger companies that have
greater capital, technological and marketing resources, and have access to
capital at a lower cost. Recent industry consolidation, including business
combinations among insurance and other financial services companies, has
resulted in larger competitors with even greater financial resources.
Furthermore, recent changes in federal law have narrowed the historical
separation between banks and insurance companies, enabling traditional banking
institutions to enter the insurance and annuity markets and further increase
competition. This increasing competition may harm our ability to maintain or
increase our profitability.

     In addition, because the actual cost of products is unknown when they are
sold, we are subject to competitors who may sell a product at a price that does
not cover its actual cost. Accordingly, if we do not also lower our prices for
similar products, we may lose market share to these competitors. If we lower our
prices to maintain market share, our profitability will decline.

     We must attract and retain sales representatives to sell our insurance and
annuity products. Strong competition exists among insurance and financial
services companies for sales representatives. We compete with other insurance
and financial services companies for sales representatives primarily on the
basis of our financial position, financial strength ratings, support services
and compensation and product features. Our competitiveness for such agents also
depends upon the relationships we develop with these agents. If we are unable to
attract and retain sufficient numbers of sales representatives to sell our
products, our ability to compete and our revenues would suffer.

IF WE ARE UNABLE TO ATTRACT AND RETAIN INDEPENDENT AGENTS FOR THE DISTRIBUTION
OF PRODUCTS SOLD THROUGH THE CONSECO INSURANCE GROUP SEGMENT, SALES OF OUR
PRODUCTS WILL DECLINE.

     Our Conseco Insurance Group segment markets and distributes its products,
including specified disease insurance, Medicare supplement insurance,
equity-indexed life insurance and equity-indexed annuities, exclusively through
independent agents. Premiums collected by our Conseco Insurance Group segment
through independent distributors totaled: $1,301.6 million, or 31 percent, of
our collected premiums in 2003; $1,680.2 million, or 37 percent, of collected
premiums in 2002; and $2,048.0 million, or 40 percent, of collected premiums in
2001. Given the significance of this distribution channel to our business, our
ability to maintain our relationships with these independent agents is critical
to our financial performance. This ability is dependent upon, among other
things, the compensation we offer independent distributors and the overall
attractiveness of our products to their customers. In addition, the distribution
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products through this channel is particularly sensitive to the financial
strength ratings of our insurance subsidiaries. The downgrades of our ratings in
2002, as well as our bankruptcy, caused significant defections among our
independent agents and increased our costs of retaining them, which had a
material adverse effect on our results of operations. Following the downgrade of
our A.M. Best rating to "B++" in July 2002, the premiums we collected from
business distributed by independent agents decreased to $762.6 million in the
last six months of 2002 and $668.7 million in the first six months of 2003,
compared to $917.6 million in the first six months of 2002, the period
immediately preceding the downgrade. In the event that we are unable to attract
and retain qualified independent distributors of our products, our operations
and financial results may be materially adversely affected.

WE MAY REQUIRE ADDITIONAL CAPITAL IN THE FUTURE, WHICH MAY NOT BE AVAILABLE OR
MAY ONLY BE AVAILABLE ON UNFAVORABLE TERMS.

     Our future capital requirements depend on many factors, including our
ability to write new business successfully and to establish premium rates and
reserves at levels sufficient to cover losses. While we currently expect to fund
our capital needs for the next several years from our operations, if those prove
to be insufficient we may need to raise additional funds through future
financings and, if we are unable to raise additional funds, we may need to
curtail our growth and reduce our assets. Any equity or debt financing, if
available at all, may be on terms that are not favorable to us. In the case of
equity financings, dilution to our shareholders could result, and in any case
such securities may have rights, preferences and privileges that are senior to
those of the shares offered hereby. If we cannot obtain adequate capital on
favorable terms or at all, our business, operating results and financial
condition could be adversely affected.

OUR FINANCIAL RESULTS WOULD BE NEGATIVELY IMPACTED IF WE ARE REQUIRED TO
INDEMNIFY THE PURCHASERS OF BUSINESSES THAT WE HAVE RECENTLY SOLD.

     We are subject to retained liabilities and indemnification obligations
related to businesses we have sold. For example, we retained liabilities for
certain purported class action litigation in connection with our sale of
Manhattan National Life Insurance Company in June 2002. In addition, the
agreement entered into in connection with our sale of Conseco Variable Insurance
Company imposes continuing indemnification obligations with respect to
liabilities relating to our period of ownership of Conseco Variable Insurance
Company, and the agreement entered into in connection with our sale of Conseco
Finance imposes continuing tax sharing obligations with respect to tax
liabilities relating to our period of ownership of Conseco Finance. We cannot
assure you that we will not be subject to claims with respect to these
continuing or residual obligations, or that any such claims would not be
material.
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                         RISKS RELATED TO THE OFFERING

THE MARKET PRICE OF THE COMMON STOCK YOU RECEIVE ON THE MANDATORY CONVERSION
DATE MAY BE LESS THAN THE EFFECTIVE PRICE YOU PAID FOR THESE SHARES BY
PURCHASING SHARES OF CLASS B PREFERRED STOCK.

     The number of shares of our common stock that you will receive upon the
conversion of your shares of class B preferred stock is not fixed but instead
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will depend on the average of the closing price per share of our common stock on
each of the 20 consecutive trading days ending on the third trading day
immediately preceding the mandatory conversion date, which we refer to as the
applicable market value. The market value of common stock received by you on the
mandatory conversion date may be less than the effective price per share paid by
you for our common stock by buying the shares of class B preferred stock. If the
applicable market value of the common stock is less than the initial price of
$     , the market value of the common stock issued to you pursuant to each
share of class B preferred stock on the mandatory conversion date will be less
than the effective price per share paid by you for the common stock on the date
of issuance of the shares of class B preferred stock, assuming that the market
value on the mandatory conversion date is the same as the applicable market
value of the common stock. Accordingly, you assume the risk that the market
value of the common stock may decline, and the decline could be substantial.

WE COULD BE PREVENTED FROM PAYING DIVIDENDS ON SHARES OF THE CLASS B PREFERRED
STOCK, WHICH MAY NEGATIVELY IMPACT YOUR INVESTMENT.

     You will only receive cash dividends on shares of the class B preferred
stock if we have funds legally available for the payment of dividends and such
payment will not result in a default under our senior credit facility or cause
the class B preferred stock not to come within the definition of "Permitted
Refinancing Preferred Stock" under the senior credit agreement. The definition
of "Permitted Refinancing Preferred Stock" in the senior credit agreement
requires, among other things, that the preferred stock not require the payment
of cash dividends in excess of the amount that we could have paid in compliance
with the coverage ratio under the senior credit agreement for the four most
recent fiscal quarters ending prior to the payment of any such dividend,
determined on a pro forma basis giving effect to such dividend. For the quarter
ended December 31, 2003 on an as adjusted basis to give effect to the concurrent
offerings of our common stock and class B preferred stock and the use of
proceeds thereof as described under "Use of Proceeds," we would have been
entitled to pay dividends of up to $18.3 million in compliance with our senior
credit facility and in accordance with applicable law. In addition, because we
are a holding company, our ability to pay cash dividends on shares of the class
B preferred stock may be limited by restrictions on our ability to obtain
sufficient funds through dividends from our subsidiaries. Accordingly, there is
no guarantee that we will be able to pay any cash dividends on shares of the
class B preferred stock, including upon mandatory conversion.

     We have agreed to deliver shares of our common stock in respect of
accumulated and unpaid dividends on the mandatory conversion date in the event
that we are unable to pay such dividends in full in cash on such date under the
foregoing restrictions, but the value of any such shares of our common stock and
your ability to sell those shares at any particular price is uncertain.

OUR ISSUANCE OF ADDITIONAL COMMON STOCK OR PREFERRED STOCK MAY CAUSE OUR COMMON
STOCK PRICE TO DECLINE, WHICH MAY NEGATIVELY IMPACT YOUR INVESTMENT.

     Issuances or sales of substantial numbers of additional shares of our
common or preferred stock, including in connection with future acquisitions, if
any, or the perception that such issuances or sales could occur, may cause
prevailing market prices for our common stock to decline. We may sell additional
shares of common stock in subsequent public offerings. As of the date of this
prospectus, our amended and restated certificate of incorporation provides that
we have authority to issue up to 8.0 billion shares of common stock. As of
December 31, 2003, 100,115,772 shares of common stock were outstanding. Also, as
of such date, there were 50.8 million shares of common stock authorized and
available for issuance (a portion of which we may issue under our long-term
equity incentive plan), 7.8 billion shares of common stock authorized and
reserved for issuance upon conversion or exchange of our class A preferred
stock, and 6.0 million shares of
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common stock authorized but reserved for issuance upon exercise of our series A
warrants. Holders of our outstanding series A warrants are entitled to purchase
one share of our common stock at a price of $27.60 per share for each such
warrant. The series A warrants expire on September 10, 2008. If all of the class
A preferred stock is redeemed with the proceeds of the offerings, the shares of
common stock reserved for issuance upon conversion or exchange of the class A
preferred stock will be available for issuance for other purposes.           to
          shares of common stock will be issuable upon conversion of the shares
of class B preferred stock, assuming that all dividends on the class B preferred
stock are paid in cash, subject to anti-dilution adjustments. An additional
          to           shares of common stock will be issuable upon conversion
of the class B preferred stock if the underwriters exercise their option to
purchase additional shares of class B preferred stock in full, subject to
anti-dilution adjustments. We will reserve for issuance the maximum number of
shares of our common stock issuable upon conversion of the shares of class B
preferred stock at all times that the class B preferred stock is convertible.
Because the value of the class B preferred stock is derived in large part from
the value of the underlying common stock into which it is convertible, such
declines in the value of our common stock could negatively impact the value of
your investment in the class B preferred stock.

     In connection with our plan of reorganization, we entered into registration
rights agreements with creditors of our predecessor with respect to our common
stock and class A preferred stock. Under these agreements, these stockholders
have the right, subject to limitations, to require us to effect the registration
of their shares upon written demand. In addition, subject to limitations, if we
file a registration statement covering our equity securities for our own account
or for the account of any holder of our equity securities (including the
registration statement of which this prospectus is a part), we must offer to
holders of registrable securities the opportunity to register such number of
shares of registrable securities as such holder may request.

     In addition, our board of directors is authorized to issue additional
series of shares of preferred stock without any action on the part of our
stockholders. Our board of directors also has the power, without stockholder
approval, to set the terms of any such series of shares of preferred stock that
may be issued, including voting rights, conversion rights, dividend rights,
preferences over our common stock with respect to dividends or if we liquidate,
dissolve or wind up our business and other terms. If we issue cumulative
preferred stock in the future that has preference over our common stock with
respect to the payment of dividends or upon our liquidation, dissolution or
winding up, or if we issue preferred stock with voting rights that dilute the
voting power of our common stock, the market price of our common stock could
decrease, adversely affecting the value of our class B preferred stock. We are
also authorized to issue, without stockholder approval, securities convertible
into either common stock or preferred stock and securities that rank on a parity
with the class B preferred stock as to the payment of dividends and
distributions of assets upon liquidation.

A DECLINE IN THE TRADING PRICE OF OUR COMMON STOCK MAY CAUSE THE TRADING PRICE
OF THE CLASS B PREFERRED STOCK TO SIMILARLY DECLINE.

     The trading prices for the shares of class B preferred stock in the
secondary market will be directly affected by the trading prices of our common
stock, the general level of interest rates and our credit quality. It is
impossible to predict whether the price of the common stock or interest rates
will rise or fall. Trading prices of the common stock will be influenced by our
operating results and prospects and by economic, financial and other factors. In
addition, general market conditions, including the level of, and fluctuations
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in, the trading prices of stocks generally, and sales of substantial amounts of
common stock by us in the market after the offering of the class B preferred
stock, or the perception that such sales could occur, could affect the price of
our common stock, and thus the price of our class B preferred stock.
Fluctuations in interest rates may give rise to arbitrage opportunities based
upon changes in the relative value of the common stock underlying the class B
preferred stock. Any such arbitrage could, in turn, affect the trading prices of
the shares of class B preferred stock and our common stock.

     We emerged from bankruptcy, and our common stock was approved for listing
on the New York Stock Exchange, on September 10, 2003. Accordingly, there has
been a limited trading history in our common
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stock and an active and liquid market may not continue in shares of our common
stock. The liquidity of the market for shares of our common stock and the prices
at which our stock trades will depend upon the amount outstanding, the number of
holders thereof, the interest of securities dealers in maintaining a market in
the securities and other factors beyond our control. Consequently, you bear the
risk that the value of your investment in the class B preferred stock will be
negatively impacted if shares of our common stock do not trade at prices equal
to or greater than the value of such common stock on the date you purchased the
class B preferred stock.

THE OPPORTUNITY FOR EQUITY APPRECIATION PROVIDED BY AN INVESTMENT IN OUR CLASS B
PREFERRED STOCK IS LESS THAN THAT PROVIDED BY A DIRECT INVESTMENT IN OUR COMMON
STOCK. ACCORDINGLY, THE RETURN ON AN INVESTMENT IN OUR CLASS B PREFERRED STOCK
MAY BE LESS THAN THE RETURN ON AN INVESTMENT IN OUR COMMON STOCK.

     Your opportunity for equity appreciation afforded by investing in shares of
our class B preferred stock is less than your opportunity for equity
appreciation if you directly invested in our common stock. This opportunity is
less because the market value of the common stock to be received by you pursuant
to the shares of class B preferred stock on the mandatory conversion date,
assuming that the market value is the same as the applicable market value of the
common stock, will only exceed the effective price per share paid by you for our
common stock on the date of issuance of the class B preferred stock if the
applicable market value of the common stock exceeds the threshold appreciation
price of $     , which represents an appreciation of approximately   % over the
initial price of $     . If the applicable market value of our common stock
exceeds the initial price but falls below the threshold appreciation price, you
realize no equity appreciation of the common stock for the period during which
you own the class B preferred stock. Furthermore, if the applicable market value
of our common stock equals or exceeds the threshold appreciation price, you
would receive on the mandatory conversion date only approximately   % of the
value of the shares of common stock you could have purchased with $25 at the
last reported sale price of our common stock on the date hereof.

HOLDERS OF THE SHARES OF CLASS B PREFERRED STOCK HAVE LIMITED VOTING RIGHTS, AND
WILL HAVE NO RIGHTS AS A COMMON STOCKHOLDER UNTIL THEY ACQUIRE OUR COMMON STOCK.

     Until you acquire shares of our common stock upon conversion, you will have
no rights with respect to our common stock, including voting rights (except as
required by applicable state law or our amended and restated certificate of
incorporation), rights to respond to tender offers and rights to receive any
dividends or other distributions on our common stock. Upon conversion, you will
be entitled to exercise the rights of a holder of common stock only as to
matters for which the record date occurs after the conversion date. For example,
in the event that an amendment is proposed to our certificate of incorporation
or bylaws requiring stockholder approval and the record date for determining the
stockholders of record entitled to vote on the amendment occurs prior to
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delivery of the common stock, you will not be entitled to vote on the amendment,
although you will nevertheless be subject to any changes in the powers,
preferences or special rights of our common stock.

OUR CLASS B PREFERRED STOCK HAS NEVER BEEN PUBLICLY TRADED AND AN ACTIVE TRADING
MARKET FOR SUCH STOCK MAY NOT DEVELOP.

     Prior to this offering, there has been no public market for the shares of
class B preferred stock. Although we intend to apply to list the shares of class
B preferred stock on the New York Stock Exchange, an active trading market may
not develop, or, if developed, may not be maintained. Also, the underwriters
have advised us that they intend to facilitate secondary market trading by
making a market in the shares of class B preferred stock. However, the
underwriters are not obligated to make a market in the shares of class B
preferred stock and may discontinue market making activities at any time.
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THE SHARES OF CLASS B PREFERRED STOCK WILL RANK JUNIOR TO ALL OF OUR AND OUR
SUBSIDIARIES' LIABILITIES IN THE EVENT OF A BANKRUPTCY, LIQUIDATION OR WINDING
UP OF OUR ASSETS.

     In the event of bankruptcy, liquidation or winding up, our assets will be
available to pay obligations on the class B preferred stock only after all of
our liabilities have been paid and only on a pari passu basis with any pari
passu preferred stock we may issue hereafter. In addition, the class B preferred
stock will effectively rank junior to all existing and future liabilities of our
subsidiaries and any preferred stock of our subsidiaries held by third parties,
and thus rights of holders of the shares of class B preferred stock to
participate in the assets of our subsidiaries upon any liquidation or
reorganization of any subsidiary will be subject to the prior claims of that
subsidiary's creditors and preferred equity holders. As of December 31, 2003, we
had approximately $27.1 billion of total liabilities, excluding intercompany
indebtedness. In the event of bankruptcy, liquidation or winding up, there may
not be sufficient assets remaining, after paying our and our subsidiaries'
liabilities, to pay amounts due on the class B preferred stock then outstanding.
To the extent we have assets remaining after paying our and our subsidiaries'
liabilities, we are obligated to pay amounts due on any parity stock then
outstanding on a pari passu basis with amounts due on any or all of the shares
of class B preferred stock then outstanding.

THE VALUE OF THE CLASS B PREFERRED STOCK MAY BE ADVERSELY AFFECTED BY
MODIFICATIONS TO OUR CAPITAL STRUCTURE FOR WHICH THE CONVERSION RATE WILL NOT BE
ADJUSTED.

     The number of shares of common stock that you are entitled to receive on
the mandatory conversion date, or as a result of early conversion of a share of
class B preferred stock, is subject to adjustment for certain events arising
from stock splits and combinations, stock dividends, cash dividends and certain
other actions by us that modify our capital structure. However, we will not
adjust the conversion rate for other events, including offerings of common stock
for cash by us or in connection with acquisitions. As a result, an event that
adversely affects the value of the shares of class B preferred stock, but does
not result in an adjustment to the conversion rate, could occur. Further, we are
not restricted from issuing additional common stock while the class B preferred
stock is outstanding and have no obligation to consider your interests for any
reason. If we issue additional shares of common stock, it may materially and
adversely affect the price of our common stock and, because of the relationship
of the number of shares to be received on the mandatory conversion date to the
price of the common stock, such other events may adversely affect the trading
price of the shares of class B preferred stock.
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YOU MAY HAVE TO PAY TAXES WITH RESPECT TO DISTRIBUTIONS ON OUR COMMON STOCK THAT
YOU DO NOT RECEIVE.

     The number of shares of common stock that you are entitled to receive on
the mandatory conversion date, or as a result of early conversion of the shares
of class B preferred stock, is subject to adjustment for certain events arising
from stock splits and combinations, stock dividends, certain cash dividends and
certain other actions by us that modify our capital structure. If the conversion
rate is adjusted as a result of a distribution that is taxable to our common
stockholders, such as a cash dividend, you would be required to include an
amount in income for federal income tax purposes, notwithstanding the fact that
you do not actually receive such distribution. The amount that you will
generally have to include in income would be the fair market value of the
additional common stock to which you would be entitled by reason of the increase
in your proportionate equity interest in the company to the extent of our
current and accumulated earnings and profits. In addition, non-U.S. holders of
shares of class B preferred stock may, in certain circumstances, be deemed to
have received a distribution subject to U.S. federal withholding tax
requirements.
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PROVISIONS IN OUR CERTIFICATE OF INCORPORATION AND OUR BYLAWS MAY MAKE IT MORE
DIFFICULT AND EXPENSIVE FOR INVESTORS TO REMOVE OUR CURRENT BOARD OF DIRECTORS
AND MANAGEMENT.

     Provisions in our amended and restated certificate of incorporation and our
second amended and restated bylaws may make it more difficult and expensive for
investors to remove our current board of directors and management. These
provisions include:

     - a classified board of directors, which could prevent a stockholder, or
       group of stockholders, having majority voting power, from obtaining
       control of our board of directors until the second annual meeting of
       stockholders following September 10, 2003, the effective date of our
       emergence from bankruptcy;

     - advance notice requirements for stockholder proposals and director
       nominations; and

     - removal of directors only for cause prior to the second annual meeting of
       stockholders following September 10, 2003, the effective date of our
       emergence from bankruptcy.

STATE INSURANCE LAWS MAY DELAY, DETER OR PREVENT A TAKEOVER ATTEMPT THAT MAY BE
IN THE BEST INTERESTS OF STOCKHOLDERS.

     State insurance laws include provisions that may delay, deter or prevent a
takeover attempt that may be in the best interests of stockholders. For
instance, state insurance holding company laws and regulations applicable to us
generally provide that no person may acquire control of a company, and thus
indirect control of its insurance subsidiaries, unless the person has provided
required information to, and the acquisition is approved or not disapproved by,
the appropriate insurance regulatory authorities. Generally, any person
acquiring beneficial ownership of 10 percent or more of the voting power of our
capital stock would be presumed to have acquired control, unless the appropriate
insurance regulatory authorities, upon advance application, determine otherwise.
In addition, they may prevent stockholders from receiving the benefit from any
premium over the market price of our common stock offered by a bidder in a
potential takeover. Even in the absence of a takeover attempt, the existence of
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these provisions may adversely affect the prevailing market price of our common
stock and class B preferred stock if they are viewed as discouraging takeover
attempts in the future.
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                      OUR RECENT EMERGENCE FROM BANKRUPTCY

     On December 17, 2002, our predecessor and certain of its non-insurance
company subsidiaries filed voluntary petitions for relief under chapter 11 of
the bankruptcy code in the United States Bankruptcy Court for the Northern
District of Illinois, Eastern Division. We emerged from bankruptcy protection
under the plan of reorganization, which was confirmed pursuant to an order of
the bankruptcy court on September 9, 2003, and became effective on September 10,
2003. Upon the confirmation of the plan of reorganization, we implemented fresh
start accounting in accordance with Statement of Position 90-7 "Financial
Reporting by Entities in Reorganization under the Bankruptcy Code". Our
accounting and actuarial systems and procedures are designed to produce
financial information as of the end of a month. Accordingly, for accounting
convenience purposes, we applied the effects of fresh start accounting on August
31, 2003. Our activities for the period from September 1, 2003 through September
10, 2003 are therefore included in the successor's statement of operations and
excluded from the predecessor's statement of operations. See "Selected
Consolidated Financial and Operating Data" and the notes entitled "Basis of
Presentation" and "Fresh Start Reporting" in our audited consolidated financial
statements included elsewhere in this prospectus for more information on fresh
start accounting.

     The plan of reorganization generally provided for the full payment or
reinstatement of allowed administrative claims, priority claims, fully secured
claims and certain intercompany claims, and the distribution of new equity
securities and warrants to partially secured and unsecured creditors of our
predecessor. Holders of claims arising under our predecessor's $1.5 billion
senior bank credit facility also received a pro rata interest in our new senior
credit facility. Holders of our predecessor's common stock and preferred stock
did not receive any distribution under the plan of reorganization, and these
securities, together with all other prepetition securities and the $1.5 billion
senior bank credit facility of our predecessor, were cancelled on the effective
date.

     On the effective date, under the terms of the plan of reorganization, we
emerged from the bankruptcy proceedings with a capital structure consisting of:

     - our new $1.3 billion senior credit facility;

     - approximately 34.4 million shares of class A preferred stock with an
       initial aggregate liquidation preference of approximately $859.7 million;

     - 100.0 million shares of common stock, excluding shares issued to our new
       non-executive chairman upon his appointment and shares issued or to be
       issued to directors, officers or employees under a new equity incentive
       plan; and

     - series A warrants to purchase 6.0 million shares of our common stock.

     Under the terms of the plan of reorganization, we distributed the equity
securities to the creditors of our predecessor in the amounts outlined below:

     - lenders under our predecessor's senior bank credit facility and director
       and officer loan program received approximately 34.4 million shares of
       our class A preferred stock, with an initial aggregate liquidation
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       preference of $859.7 million;

     - holders of our predecessor's senior notes received approximately 32.3
       million shares of our common stock;

     - holders of our predecessor's guaranteed senior notes received
       approximately 60.6 million shares of our common stock;

     - holders of our predecessor's general unsecured claims received
       approximately 3.8 million shares of our common stock; and

     - holders of trust preferred securities issued by our predecessor's
       subsidiary trusts received approximately 1.5 million shares of our common
       stock and series A warrants to purchase 6.0 million shares of our common
       stock at an exercise price of $27.60 per share.
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     The distribution of our common stock summarized above represents
approximately 98 percent of all of the shares of common stock to be distributed
under the plan of reorganization. As of December 31, 2003, approximately 1.8
million shares of outstanding common stock have been reserved for distribution
under the plan of reorganization in respect of disputed claims, the resolution
of which is still pending. If reserved shares remain after resolution of these
disputed claims, then the reserved shares will be reallocated to other general
unsecured creditors of our predecessor as provided for under the plan of
reorganization.

     As part of our chapter 11 reorganization, we sold substantially all of the
assets of our predecessor's finance business and exited from this line of
business. Our finance business was conducted through our predecessor's indirect
wholly-owned subsidiary, Conseco Finance Corp. We accounted for our finance
business as a discontinued operation in 2002 once we formalized our plans to
sell it. On April 1, 2003, Conseco Finance Corp. and 22 of its direct and
indirect subsidiaries, which collectively comprised substantially all of the
finance business, filed liquidating plans of reorganization with the bankruptcy
court in order to facilitate the sale of this business. The sale of the finance
business was completed in the second quarter of 2003. We did not receive any
proceeds from this sale in respect of our interest in Conseco Finance Corp., nor
did any creditors of our predecessor. As of March 31, 2003, we ceased to include
the assets and liabilities of Conseco Finance Corp. on our predecessor's
consolidated balance sheet.

     For a complete discussion of the distributions provided for under the plan
of reorganization, you should refer to the complete text of the plan of
reorganization confirmed by the bankruptcy court, which is filed as an exhibit
to the registration statement of which this prospectus forms a part.
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      RATIOS OF EARNINGS TO FIXED CHARGES AND EARNINGS TO FIXED CHARGES,
      PREFERRED STOCK DIVIDENDS, AND DISTRIBUTIONS ON COMPANY-OBLIGATED
      MANDATORILY REDEEMABLE PREFERRED SECURITIES OF SUBSIDIARY TRUSTS

     The following table sets forth our ratio of earnings to fixed charges and
our ratio of earnings to fixed charges, preferred stock dividends and
distributions on company-obligated mandatorily redeemable preferred securities
of subsidiary trusts for the periods indicated. For purposes of the table,
"earnings" represent consolidated net income (loss) before income taxes,
minority interest, discontinued operations, extraordinary gain (loss),
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cumulative effect of accounting change and fixed charges, as defined below.

     "Fixed charges" for the "ratio of earnings to fixed charges as reported"
consist of:

     - interest expense on corporate debt, including amortization;

     - interest expense on investment borrowings;

     - interest added to policyholder account balances; and

     - the portion of rental expense we deem representative of the interest
       factor.

     "Fixed charges" for the "ratio of earnings to fixed charges excluding
interest added to policyholder balances" consist of:

     - interest expense on corporate debt, including amortization;

     - interest expense on investment borrowings; and

     - the portion of rental expense we deem representative of the interest
       factor.

     We calculate the "ratio of earnings to fixed charges excluding interest
added to policyholder account balances" as a measure of our historical ability
to meet our interest obligations related to corporate debt and investment
borrowings, without consideration of insurance policy benefits credited to
policyholders in the form of interest.

     "Preferred stock dividends" and "distributions on company-obligated
mandatorily redeemable preferred securities of subsidiary trusts" consist of
income before taxes that is required to pay dividends or distributions on such
securities. For further information with respect to the following table, please
see Exhibit 12.1 to the registration statement of which this prospectus is a
part.

                                                SUCCESSOR                   PREDECESSOR
                                              -------------   ----------------------------------------
                                               FOUR MONTHS    EIGHT MONTHS
                                                  ENDED          ENDED        YEAR ENDED DECEMBER 31
                                              DECEMBER 31,     AUGUST 31,    -------------------------
                                                  2003          2003(A)      2002   2001   2000   1999
                                              ------------    ------------   ----   ----   ----   ----

Ratio of earnings to fixed charges:
  As reported...............................      1.79x           4.96x       (b)    (d)    (f)   2.10x
  Excluding interest added to policyholder
    account balances........................      4.46x          10.04x       (b)    (d)    (f)   4.24x
Ratio of earnings to fixed charges,
  preferred stock dividends and
  distributions on company-obligated
  mandatorily redeemable preferred
  securities of subsidiary trusts:
    As reported.............................      1.46x           4.96x       (c)    (e)    (g)   1.72x
    Excluding interest added to policyholder
      account balances......................      2.23x          10.04x       (c)    (e)    (g)   2.55x
Pro forma ratio of earnings to fixed
  charges(h)................................      1.89x
Pro forma ratio of earnings to fixed charges
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  and preferred stock dividends(i)..........      1.73x
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---------------

(a)  Earnings for the eight months ended August 31, 2003 included reorganization
     items totaling $2,130.5 million. The reorganization items included: (1)
     $3,151.4 million related to the gain on the discharge of prepetition
     liabilities; (2) $(950.0) million related to fresh start adjustments; and
     (3) $(70.9) million related to professional fees. The ratios for the eight
     months ended August 31, 2003, excluding such reorganization items, would be
     as follows: (1) ratio of earnings to fixed charges -- 1.08x; and (2) ratio
     of earnings to fixed charges excluding interest added to policyholder
     account balances -- 1.17x. There were no preferred stock dividends or
     distributions on company-obligated mandatorily redeemable preferred
     securities of subsidiary trusts during the eight months ended August 31,
     2003.

(b)  For such ratios, earnings were $1,632.2 million less than fixed charges.
     Earnings for the year ended December 31, 2002 included: (1) special and
     reorganization charges of $110.9 million; (2) goodwill impairment charges
     of $500 million; and (3) provision for losses related to loan guarantees of
     $240.0 million, as described in greater detail in the notes to the
     consolidated financial statements included in this prospectus.

(c)  For such ratios, earnings were $1,808.6 million less than fixed charges.
     Earnings for the year ended December 31, 2002 included: (1) special and
     reorganization charges of $110.9 million; (2) goodwill impairment charges
     of $500 million; and (3) provision for losses related to loan guarantees of
     $240.0 million, as described in greater detail in the notes to the
     consolidated financial statements included in this prospectus.

(d)  For such ratios, earnings were $243.4 million less than fixed charges.
     Earnings for the year ended December 31, 2001 included: (1) special charges
     of $80.4 million; and (2) provision for losses related to loan guarantees
     of $169.6 million, as described in greater detail in the notes to the
     consolidated financial statements included in this prospectus.

(e)  For such ratios, earnings were $447.1 million less than fixed charges.
     Earnings for the year ended December 31, 2001 included: (1) special charges
     of $80.4 million; and (2) provision for losses related to loan guarantees
     of $169.6 million, as described in greater detail in the notes to the
     consolidated financial statements included in this prospectus.

(f)  For such ratios, earnings were $777.5 million less than fixed charges.
     Earnings for the year ended December 31, 2000 included: (1) special charges
     of $305.0 million; and (2) provision for losses related to loan guarantees
     of $231.5 million, as described in greater detail in the notes to the
     consolidated financial statements included in this prospectus.

(g)  For such ratios, earnings were $1,018.0 million less than fixed charges.
     Earnings for the year ended December 31, 2000 included: (1) special charges
     of $305.0 million; and (2) provision for losses related to loan guarantees
     of $231.5 million, as described in greater detail in the notes to the
     consolidated financial statements included in this prospectus.

(h)  For purposes of the pro forma ratio of earnings to fixed charges, fixed
     charges for the four months ended December 31, 2003 have been reduced and
     earnings have been increased by $9.8 million to reflect the reduction in
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     interest expense resulting from the repayment of $400 million of
     indebtedness under our senior credit facility using a portion of the
     proceeds from the offering of the common stock and class B preferred stock.

(i)  For purposes of the pro forma ratio of earnings to fixed charges, fixed
     charges for the four months ended December 31, 2003 have been reduced and
     earnings have been increased by $9.8 million to reflect the reduction in
     interest expense resulting from the repayment of $400 million of
     indebtedness under our senior credit facility using a portion of the
     proceeds from the offering of the common stock and class B preferred stock.
     In addition, preferred stock dividends for the four months ended December
     31, 2003 have been reduced by $26.3 million to reflect the reduction in
     preferred stock dividends resulting from the redemption of all outstanding
     class A preferred stock, net of assumed dividends on the newly issued class
     B preferred stock.
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                                USE OF PROCEEDS

     Net proceeds from the offering of the class B preferred stock will be
approximately $484.3 million, or $557.0 million if the underwriters exercise in
full their option to purchase additional shares of class B preferred stock in
the offering, assuming a public offering price of $25 per share, and after
deducting underwriting discounts and commissions and the estimated expenses of
the offering. Concurrently with the offering of the class B preferred stock, we
are offering 44,000,000 shares of common stock. Net proceeds from the offering
of the common stock will be approximately $953.3 million, or $1,096.5 million if
the underwriters exercise in full their option to purchase additional shares of
common stock in the offering, assuming a public offering price of $22.66 per
share, which was the last reported sale price of our common stock on the New
York Stock Exchange on April 14, 2004, and after deducting underwriting
discounts and commissions and the estimated expenses of the offering. The
closing of the class B preferred stock offering is conditioned upon the closing
of the common stock offering and upon having sufficient net proceeds from the
offerings to redeem all of our outstanding class A preferred stock.

     We expect to use the net proceeds from the offering of the common stock and
the class B preferred stock as follows:

     - approximately $926.8 million to redeem all outstanding shares of our
       class A preferred stock,

     - approximately $400.0 million to repay indebtedness under our senior
       credit facility, which matures in 2009 and currently has a weighted
       average interest rate of 7.8 percent,

     - approximately $110.8 million to contribute capital to our insurance
       subsidiaries, and

     - any remaining amount for general corporate purposes.

     If we do not complete the class B preferred stock offering or for any other
reason do not raise sufficient proceeds to accomplish all of our intended
objectives, we intend to first redeem all of the outstanding shares of our class
A preferred stock.

                        PRICE RANGE OF OUR COMMON STOCK

     All of our predecessor's common stock was cancelled pursuant to the plan of
reorganization, which became effective September 10, 2003. Our common stock has
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traded on the New York Stock Exchange under the symbol "CNO" since September 12,
2003. The high and low sale prices of our common stock, as reported on the New
York Stock Exchange, for the quarterly periods beginning September 12, 2003, are
set forth below. On April 14, 2004, the last reported sale price of our common
stock on the New York Stock Exchange was $22.66. As of April 6, 2004, there were
100,115,772 shares of our common stock outstanding, and there were approximately
67,000 holders of our common stock.

                                                                  CONSECO
                                                               COMMON STOCK
                                                              ---------------
                                                               HIGH     LOW
                                                              ------   ------

2003
  Third Quarter (beginning September 12)....................  $22.50   $17.70
  Fourth Quarter............................................   22.18    18.05
2004
  First Quarter.............................................  $23.89   $20.90
  Second Quarter (through April 14).........................   24.00    22.60
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                                DIVIDEND POLICY

     We have not declared or paid any cash dividends on our common stock since
our emergence from bankruptcy, nor do we expect to pay any cash dividends on our
common stock for the foreseeable future. We intend to pay cash dividends on our
class B preferred stock in accordance with its terms. We currently intend to
retain any additional future earnings to finance our operations and growth. Any
future determination to pay cash dividends on our common stock will be at the
discretion of our board of directors and will be dependent on our earnings,
financial condition, operating results, capital requirements, any contractual
restrictions, regulatory and other restrictions on the payment of dividends by
our subsidiaries to us, and other factors that our board of directors deems
relevant. In addition, our senior credit facility contains limitations on our
ability to declare and pay cash dividends. Moreover, the payment of dividends on
our common stock is subject to our prior satisfaction of our obligations under
any outstanding shares of preferred stock with preference as to the payment of
dividends, including our existing class A preferred stock and the class B
preferred stock.

     As an insurance holding company, the assets of which consist primarily of
direct and indirect equity interests in our insurance company subsidiaries, our
ability to pay dividends to our stockholders and meet our other obligations,
including operating expenses and debt service, depends primarily on the receipt
of dividends and other payments from our insurance company subsidiaries. The
payment of dividends by our insurance subsidiaries is regulated under the
insurance laws of the states in which they are organized. These regulations
generally permit dividends to be paid from statutory earned surplus of the
relevant insurance company for any 12-month period in amounts equal to the
greater of, or in a few states, the lesser of:

     - statutory net gain from operations or statutory net income for the prior
       year; or

     - 10 percent of statutory capital and surplus as of the end of the
       preceding year.
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Any dividends in excess of these levels require the approval of the director or
commissioner of the applicable state insurance department. See "Management's
Discussion and Analysis of Consolidated Financial Condition and Results of
Operations -- Liquidity and Capital Resources."
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                                 CAPITALIZATION

     The following table sets forth, as of December 31, 2003, our actual
consolidated capitalization and our capitalization as adjusted to give effect
to:

     - the sale of 44,000,000 shares of common stock at an assumed public
       offering price of $22.66 per share, after deducting underwriting
       discounts and commissions and the estimated expenses of the offering; and

     - the sale of 20,000,000 shares of class B preferred stock at an assumed
       public offering price of $25 per share, after deducting underwriting
       discounts and commissions and the estimated expenses of the offering; and

     - the application of the estimated net proceeds from the offerings as set
       forth under "Use of Proceeds" as if the offerings had occurred as of
       December 31, 2003.

     The table should be read in conjunction with "Management's Discussion and
Analysis of Consolidated Financial Condition and Results of Operations" and our
audited consolidated financial statements and the related notes thereto
appearing elsewhere in this prospectus.

                                                                AS OF DECEMBER 31,
                                                                       2003
                                                                ------------------
                                                               ACTUAL    AS ADJUSTED
                                                               ------    -----------
                                                                  (IN MILLIONS)

Notes payable...............................................  $1,300.0    $  900.0
                                                              --------    --------
Equity:
  Preferred stock, par value $0.01 per share, 265,000,000
     authorized:
       34,386,740 shares of class A preferred stock issued
        and outstanding actual; no shares of class A
        preferred stock issued and outstanding as adjusted..     887.5          --
       No shares of class B preferred stock issued and
        outstanding actual; 20,000,000 shares of class B
        preferred stock issued and outstanding as
        adjusted............................................        --       484.3
  Common stock, par value $0.01 per share, 8,000,000,000
     authorized: 100,115,772 shares issued and outstanding
     actual; 144,115,772 shares issued and outstanding as
     adjusted...............................................       1.0         1.4
  Additional paid-in-capital................................   1,641.9     2,594.8
  Accumulated other comprehensive income....................     218.7       218.7
  Retained earnings.........................................      68.5        68.5
                                                              --------    --------
     Total equity...........................................   2,817.6     3,367.7
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                                                              --------    --------
          Total capitalization..............................  $4,117.6    $4,267.7
                                                              ========    ========
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               SELECTED CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL AND OPERATING DATA

     The following table sets forth selected financial data for Conseco, Inc. as
of and for the four months ended December 31, 2003, as of and for the eight
months ended August 31, 2003, and as of and for each of the four years ended
December 31, 2002. The data should be read in conjunction with "Management's
Discussion and Analysis of Consolidated Financial Condition and Results of
Operations" and our consolidated financial statements and related notes included
in this prospectus.

     For financial reporting purposes, we refer to Conseco and its subsidiaries
on or prior to August 31, 2003 as the predecessor and after August 31, 2003 as
the successor.

     We and certain of our subsidiaries emerged from chapter 11 bankruptcy
proceedings on September 10, 2003. However, for accounting convenience, the
effective date of the plan of reorganization was deemed to have occurred on
August 31, 2003. Fresh start accounting has been implemented as of August 31,
2003, and accordingly, we restated all of our assets and liabilities to their
current estimated value, reestablished shareholders' equity at the
reorganization value determined in connection with our plan of reorganization,
and recorded the portion of the reorganization value which could not be
attributed to specific tangible or identified intangible assets as goodwill. As
a result, our financial statements for periods following August 31, 2003, are
not comparable with those prepared before that date.

     As part of our chapter 11 reorganization, we sold the assets of our finance
business and exited this line of business effective March 31, 2003. In October
2002, we sold Conseco Variable Insurance Company, our primary writer of variable
annuity products. The results of operations of these former businesses have been
reported as discontinued operations in all periods presented in the selected
financial data prior to their sale. The predecessor's net income (loss) includes
amounts related to the discontinued operations of $16.0 million, $(2,216.8)
million, $(100.6) million, $(381.9) million and $117.3 million for the eight
months ended August 31, 2003 and the years ended December 31, 2002, 2001, 2000
and 1999, respectively. The sales of these businesses further affect the
comparability of the selected financial data.

     We have derived the selected financial data for the four months ended
December 31, 2003, the eight months ended August 31, 2003, the years ended
December 31, 2002 and 2001 and as of December 31, 2003 and 2002 from our audited
consolidated financial statements included in this prospectus. We have derived
the selected financial data for the years ended December 31, 2000 and 1999 and
as of December 31, 2001, 2000 and 1999 from our audited consolidated financial
statements not included in this prospectus.

     We have prepared the selected financial data, other than statutory data, in
conformity with generally accepted accounting principles. We have derived the
statutory data from the statements filed by our insurance subsidiaries with
regulatory authorities and have prepared the statutory data in accordance with
statutory accounting practices, which vary in certain respects from generally
accepted accounting principles.
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                                            SUCCESSOR                             PREDECESSOR
                                           ------------   ------------------------------------------------------------
                                           AS OF OR FOR   AS OF OR FOR
                                             THE FOUR      THE EIGHT
                                              MONTHS         MONTHS
                                              ENDED          ENDED                 YEARS ENDED DECEMBER 31,
                                           DECEMBER 31,    AUGUST 31,    ---------------------------------------------
                                               2003           2003         2002        2001        2000        1999
                                           ------------   ------------     ----        ----        ----        ----
                                                                  (AMOUNTS IN MILLIONS, EXCEPT PER SHARE DATA)

STATEMENT OF OPERATIONS DATA(a)
Insurance policy income..................   $ 1,005.8      $ 2,204.3     $ 3,602.3   $ 3,992.7   $ 4,170.7   $ 3,990.4
Net investment income....................       474.6          969.0       1,334.3     1,550.0     1,578.1     2,287.7
Net realized investment gains (losses)...        11.8           (5.4)       (556.3)     (340.0)     (304.8)       80.0
Total revenues...........................     1,505.5        3,202.2       4,450.4     5,492.0     5,581.4     6,315.3
Interest expense on corporate notes
  payable and investment borrowings
  (contractual interest: $268.5 for the
  eight months ended August 31, 2003; and
  $345.3 for 2002).......................        36.8          202.5         341.9       400.0       454.3       300.2
Total benefits and expenses..............     1,356.0        1,030.0       6,082.6     5,735.4     6,358.9     5,301.2
Income (loss) before income taxes,
  minority interest, discontinued
  operations and cumulative effect of
  accounting change......................       149.5        2,172.2      (1,632.2)     (243.4)     (777.5)    1,014.1
Cumulative effect of accounting change,
  net of income tax......................          --             --      (2,949.2)         --       (55.3)         --
Net income (loss)........................        96.3        2,201.7      (7,835.7)     (405.9)   (1,191.2)      595.0
Preferred stock dividends................        27.8             --           2.1        12.8        11.0         1.5
Net income (loss) applicable to common
  stock..................................        68.5        2,201.7      (7,837.8)     (418.7)   (1,202.2)      593.5
PER SHARE DATA
Net income, basic........................   $     .68
Net income, diluted......................   $     .67
Book value per common share
  outstanding............................   $   19.28
Weighted average shares outstanding for
  basic earnings.........................       100.1
Weighted average shares outstanding for
  diluted earnings.......................       143.5
Shares outstanding at period end.........       100.1
BALANCE SHEET DATA -- AT PERIOD END
Total investments........................   $22,796.7      $22,018.3     $21,783.7   $25,067.1   $25,017.6   $26,431.6
Goodwill.................................       952.2           99.4         100.0     3,695.4     3,800.8     3,927.8
Total assets.............................    29,920.1       28,318.1      46,509.0    61,432.2    58,589.2    52,185.9
Corporate notes payable and commercial
  paper..................................     1,300.0             --            --     4,085.0     5,055.0     4,624.2
Liabilities subject to compromise........          --        6,951.4       4,873.3          --          --          --
Total liabilities........................    27,102.5       30,519.5      46,637.9    54,764.7    51,810.9    43,990.6
Company-obligated mandatorily redeemable
  preferred securities of subsidiary
  trusts.................................          --             --       1,921.5     1,914.5     2,403.9     2,639.1
Shareholders' equity (deficit)...........     2,817.6       (2,201.4)     (2,050.4)    4,753.0     4,374.4     5,556.2
STATUTORY DATA(b)
Statutory capital and surplus............   $ 1,514.1                    $ 1,064.4   $ 1,649.8   $ 1,881.8   $ 2,170.5
Asset valuation reserve..................        40.9                         11.6       105.1       266.8       362.8
Total statutory capital and surplus and
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  asset valuation reserve................     1,555.0                      1,076.0     1,754.9     2,148.6     2,533.3

---------------

(a)  Our financial condition and results of operations have been significantly
     affected during the periods presented by the discontinued finance
     operations. Please refer to note 19 to the audited consolidated financial
     statements included elsewhere in this prospectus.

(b)  We have derived the statutory data from statements filed by our insurance
     subsidiaries with regulatory authorities and have prepared the statutory
     data in accordance with statutory accounting principles, which vary in
     certain respects from generally accepted accounting principles.
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                    MANAGEMENT'S DISCUSSION AND ANALYSIS OF
           CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL CONDITION AND RESULTS OF OPERATIONS

     The following analysis of the consolidated results of our operations and
financial condition should be read in conjunction with "Selected Consolidated
Financial and Operating Data" and the consolidated financial statements and the
related notes to the financial statements and the other financial information
included elsewhere in this prospectus.

SPECIAL NOTE REGARDING FORWARD-LOOKING STATEMENTS

     This prospectus contains forward-looking statements. Forward-looking
statements typically are identified by the use of terms such as "anticipate,"
"believe," "plan," "estimate," "expect," "project," "intend," "may," "will,"
"would," "contemplate," "possible," "attempts," "seeks," "should," "could,"
"goal," "target," "on track," "comfortable with," "optimistic" and similar
words, although some forward-looking statements are expressed differently. You
should consider statements that contain these words carefully because they
describe our expectations, plans, strategies and goals and our beliefs
concerning future business conditions, our results of operations, financial
position, and our business outlook or they state other "forward-looking"
information based on currently available information. The "Risk Factors" section
of this prospectus provides examples of risks, uncertainties and events that
could cause our actual results to differ materially from the expectations
expressed in our forward-looking statements. Assumptions and other important
factors that could cause our actual results to differ materially from those
anticipated in our forward-looking statements include, among other things:

     - the potential adverse impact of our predecessor's chapter 11 petition on
       our business operations, and relationships with our customers, employees,
       regulators, distributors and agents;

     - our ability to operate our business under the restrictions imposed by our
       senior bank credit facility or future credit facilities;

     - our ability to improve the financial strength ratings of our insurance
       company subsidiaries and the impact of recent rating downgrades on our
       business;

     - our ability to obtain adequate and timely rate increases on our
       supplemental health products including our long-term care business;

     - general economic conditions and other factors, including prevailing
       interest rate levels, stock and credit market performance and health care
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       inflation, which may affect our ability to sell products and access
       capital on acceptable terms, the market value of our investments, and the
       lapse rate and profitability of policies;

     - our ability to achieve anticipated synergies and levels of operational
       efficiencies;

     - customer response to new products, distribution channels and marketing
       initiatives;

     - mortality, morbidity, usage of health care services, persistency and
       other factors which may affect the profitability of our insurance
       products;

     - performance of our investments;

     - changes in the Federal income tax laws and regulations which may reduce
       or eliminate the relative tax advantages of some of our products;

     - increasing competition in the sale of insurance and annuities;

     - regulatory changes or actions, including those relating to regulation of
       the financial affairs of our insurance companies, including the payment
       of dividends to us, regulation of financial services affecting bank sales
       and underwriting of insurance products, regulation of the sale,
       underwriting and pricing of products, and health care regulation
       affecting health insurance products;
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     - the ultimate outcome of lawsuits filed against us and other legal and
       regulatory proceedings to which we are subject; and

     - the risk factors or uncertainties listed from time to time in our other
       filings with the Securities and Exchange Commission.

     Other factors and assumptions not identified above are also relevant to the
forward-looking statements, and if they prove incorrect, could also cause actual
results to differ materially from those projected. The forward-looking
statements made in this prospectus relate only to events as of the date on which
the statements are made. We undertake no obligation to update any
forward-looking statements to reflect events or circumstances after the date on
which the statement is made or to reflect the occurrence of unanticipated
events.

OVERVIEW

     We are a holding company for a group of insurance companies operating
throughout the United States that develop, market and administer supplemental
health insurance, annuity, individual life insurance and other insurance
products. We focus on serving the senior and middle-income markets, which we
believe are attractive, high growth markets. We sell our products through three
distribution channels: career agents, professional independent producers, some
of whom sell one or more of our product lines exclusively, and direct marketing.

     We conduct our business operations through two primary operating segments,
based primarily on method of product distribution, and a third segment comprised
of businesses in run-off. Prior to September 30, 2003, we conducted our
insurance operations through one segment. In the fourth quarter of 2003, we
implemented changes contemplated in our restructuring plan to conduct our
business through the following segments:
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     - BANKERS LIFE, which consists of the businesses of Bankers Life and
       Casualty and Colonial Penn. Bankers Life and Casualty markets and
       distributes Medicare supplement insurance, life insurance, long-term care
       insurance and fixed annuities to the senior market through approximately
       4,000 exclusive career agents and sales managers. Colonial Penn markets
       graded benefit and simplified issue life insurance directly to consumers
       through television advertising, direct mail, the internet and
       telemarketing. Both Bankers Life and Casualty and Colonial Penn market
       their products under their own brand names.

     - CONSECO INSURANCE GROUP, which markets and distributes specified disease
       insurance, Medicare supplement insurance and certain life and annuity
       products to the senior and middle-income markets through over 500
       independent marketing organizations that represent over 9,100 producing
       independent agents. This segment markets its products under the "Conseco"
       brand.

     - OTHER BUSINESS IN RUN-OFF, which includes blocks of business that we no
       longer market or underwrite and are managed separately from our other
       businesses. This segment consists of long-term care insurance sold
       through independent agents and major medical insurance.

     We also have a corporate segment, which consists of holding company
activities and certain noninsurance company businesses that are not related to
our operating segments.

     We have restated all historical periods presented in "Management's
Discussion and Analysis of Consolidated Financial Condition and Results of
Operations" to reflect our new segments.

     We emerged from bankruptcy protection under our plan of reorganization,
which was confirmed pursuant to an order of the bankruptcy court on September 9,
2003, and became effective on September 10, 2003. Upon the confirmation of the
plan of reorganization, we implemented fresh start accounting in accordance with
Statement of Position 90-7 "Financial Reporting by Entities in Reorganization
under the Bankruptcy Code." Our accounting and actuarial systems and procedures
are designed to produce financial information as of the end of a month.
Accordingly, for accounting convenience purposes, we applied the effects of
fresh start accounting on August 31, 2003. Our activities for the period
September 1, 2003 through
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September 10, 2003 are therefore included in the successor's statement of
operations and excluded from the predecessor's statement of operations. We
believe the net income impact of the use of the convenience date is immaterial.

     In accordance with Statement of Position 90-7, we restated all of our
assets and liabilities to their current estimated value, reestablished
shareholders' equity at the reorganization value determined in connection with
our plan of reorganization and recorded the portion of the reorganization value
which could not be attributed to specific tangible or identified intangible
assets as goodwill. As a result, our financial statements for periods following
August 31, 2003, are not comparable with those prepared before that date.

     For the four months ended December 31, 2003, net income after dividends on
our convertible exchangeable preferred stock totaled $68.5 million, or 67 cents
per diluted share. Results for the four month period included net after-tax
gains of $3.4 million from realized investment gains and venture capital losses.

     Despite low ratings and our decisions to discontinue or curtail sales of
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some of our products in order to conserve capital coming out of bankruptcy,
collected premiums in our core products have been relatively stable since our
emergence from bankruptcy.

     The past year was a year of transition for us. We continue to focus on the
factors that we believe are most important to achieving our key business
objective, improving the financial strength ratings of our insurance
subsidiaries:

     - COMBINED STATUTORY EARNINGS (LOSS) (a non-GAAP measure) totaled $286.1
       million and $(465.0) million in 2003 and 2002, respectively. Included in
       such earnings (loss) are net realized capital gains (losses), net of
       income taxes, of $32.8 million and $(516.1) million in 2003 and 2002,
       respectively. The 2003 statutory results included several positive income
       items resulting from the sale of the General Motors building in the third
       quarter, as well as expense reductions and other operating improvements.

     - COMBINED STATUTORY CAPITAL AND SURPLUS (a non-GAAP measure) at December
       31, 2003, was $1.5 billion, up from $1.1 billion at year-end 2002.

     - COMBINED RISK-BASED CAPITAL RATIO (a non-GAAP measure) was 287 percent at
       December 31, 2003, up from 166 percent at year-end 2002.

     Our other major goals for 2004 are to reduce our capital cost, strengthen
our balance sheet and improve our execution on the basics of our business by:

     - further reducing operating expenses and improving the efficiency of our
       operations across all business functions;

     - continuing to address the problems in the acquired blocks of long-term
       care business in the other business in run-off segment;

     - consolidating and streamlining our back-office systems to reduce
       complexity, lower our costs and improve customer service; and

     - expanding the reach of the career agents in our Bankers Life segment into
       new geographic markets.

CRITICAL ACCOUNTING POLICIES

     The preparation of financial statements in accordance with generally
accepted accounting principles requires management to make estimates and
assumptions that affect the reported amounts of assets and liabilities and
disclosure of contingent assets and liabilities at the date of the financial
statements and the reported amounts of revenues and expenses during the
reporting period. Management has made estimates in the past that we believed to
be appropriate but were subsequently revised to reflect actual experience. If
our future experience differs materially from these estimates and assumptions,
our results of operations and financial condition could be affected.
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     We base our estimates on historical experience and other assumptions that
we believe are reasonable under the circumstances. We continually evaluate the
information used to make these estimates as our business and the economic
environment change. The use of estimates is pervasive throughout our financial
statements. The accounting policies and estimates we consider most critical are
summarized below. Additional information on our accounting policies is included
in the note to our consolidated financial statements included elsewhere in this
prospectus entitled "Summary of Significant Accounting Policies".
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INVESTMENTS

     At December 31, 2003, the carrying value of our investment portfolio was
$22.8 billion. The accounting risks associated with these assets relate to the
recognition of income, our determination of other-than-temporary impairments and
our estimation of fair values.

     We defer any fees received or costs incurred when we originate investments.
We amortize fees, costs, discounts and premiums as yield adjustments over the
contractual lives of the investments. We consider anticipated prepayments on
structured securities in determining estimated yields on such securities.
Adjustments to yields as a result of actual prepayments being different than
anticipated are recognized as investment income (loss).

     When we sell a security, other than trading securities or venture capital
investments, we report the difference between the sale proceeds and the
amortized cost, determined based on specific identification, as a realized
investment gain or loss.

     We regularly evaluate all of our investments for possible impairment based
on current economic conditions, credit loss experience and other
investee-specific developments. If there is a decline in a security's net
realizable value that is other than temporary, the decline is recognized as a
realized loss and the cost basis of the security is reduced to its estimated
fair value. During the four months ended December 31, 2003, we recorded $9.6
million of writedowns of fixed maturities, equity securities and other invested
assets as a result of conditions that caused us to conclude a decline in the
fair value of the investments was other than temporary. During the eight months
ended August 31, 2003, we recorded writedowns of fixed maturity investments,
equity securities and other invested assets totaling $51.3 million.

     If a decline in value is determined to be other than temporary and the cost
basis of the security is written down to fair value, we review the circumstances
which caused us to believe that the decline was other than temporary with
respect to other investments in our portfolio. If such circumstances exist with
respect to other investments, those investments are also written down to fair
value. Future events may occur, or additional or updated information may become
available, which may necessitate future realized losses of securities in our
portfolio. Significant losses in the carrying value of our investments could
have a material adverse effect on our earnings in future periods.

     Our evaluation of investments for impairment requires significant judgments
to be made, including:

     - the identification of potentially impaired securities;

     - the determination of their estimated fair value; and

     - assessment of whether any decline in estimated fair value is other than
       temporary.

Our periodic assessment of whether unrealized losses are "other than temporary"
also requires significant judgment. Factors considered include:

       - the extent to which market value is less than the cost basis;

       - the length of time that the market value has been less than cost;

       - whether the unrealized loss is event driven, credit-driven or a result
         of changes in market interest rates;

       - the near-term prospects for improvement in the issuer and/or its
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         industry;
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       - whether the investment is investment grade and our security analyst's
         view of the investment's rating and whether the investment has been
         downgraded since its purchase;

       - whether the issuer is current on all payments in accordance with the
         contractual terms of the investment and is expected to meet all of its
         obligations under the terms of the investment;

       - our ability and intent to hold the investment for a period of time
         sufficient to allow for any anticipated recovery; and

       - the underlying asset and enterprise values of the issuer.

If new information becomes available or the financial condition of the investee
changes, our judgments may change resulting in the recognition of a realized
investment loss at that time. At December 31, 2003, our net accumulated other
comprehensive income included gross unrealized losses on investments of $34.5
million. We consider all such declines in estimated fair value to be temporary.

     Estimated fair values for our investments are determined based on estimates
from nationally recognized pricing services, broker-dealer market makers and
internally developed methods. Our internally developed methods require us to
make judgments about the security's credit quality, liquidity and market spread.

     Below-investment grade securities have different characteristics than
investment grade corporate debt securities. Risk of loss upon default by the
borrower is significantly greater with respect to below-investment grade
securities than with other corporate debt securities. Below-investment grade
securities are generally unsecured and are often subordinated to other creditors
of the issuer. Also, issuers of below-investment grade securities usually have
higher levels of debt and are more sensitive to adverse economic conditions,
such as recession or increasing interest rates, than are investment grade
issuers. We attempt to reduce the overall risk in the below-investment grade
portfolio, as in all investments, through careful credit analysis, strict
investment policy guidelines, and diversification by issuer and/or guarantor and
by industry.

     During the four months ended December 31, 2003, we sold $604.9 million of
fixed maturity investments which resulted in gross realized investment losses,
before income taxes, of $7.3 million. During the first eight months of 2003, we
sold $2.7 billion of fixed maturity investments which resulted in gross realized
investment losses, before income taxes, of $62.4 million. Securities sold at a
loss are sold for a number of reasons including but not limited to:

     - changes in the investment environment;

     - expectation that the market value could deteriorate further;

     - desire to reduce our exposure to an issuer or an industry;

     - changes in credit quality; and

     - our analysis indicating there is a high probability that the security is
       other-than-temporarily impaired.

     We seek to manage the relationship between the estimated duration of our
invested assets and the expected duration of our insurance liabilities. When the
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estimated durations of assets and liabilities are similar, exposure to interest
rate risk is minimized because a change in the value of assets should be largely
offset by a change in the value of liabilities. A mismatch of the durations of
invested assets and insurance liabilities could have a significant impact on our
results of operations and financial position. See "-- Quantitative and
Qualitative Disclosures About Market Risks" for additional discussion of the
duration of our invested assets and insurance liabilities.

     For more information on our investment portfolio and our critical
accounting policies related to investments, see the note to our consolidated
financial statements included elsewhere in this prospectus entitled
"Investments".
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VALUE OF POLICIES INFORCE AT THE EFFECTIVE DATE AND COST OF POLICIES PRODUCED

     In conjunction with the implementation of fresh start accounting, we
eliminated the historical balances of our predecessor's cost of policies
purchased and cost of policies produced as of the effective date and replaced
them with the value of policies inforce.

     The cost assigned to the right to receive future cash flows from contracts
existing at August 31, 2003 is referred to as the value of policies inforce. We
also defer renewal commissions paid in excess of ultimate commission levels
related to the existing policies in this account. The balance of this account is
amortized, evaluated for recovery, and adjusted for the impact of unrealized
gains (losses) in the same manner as the cost of policies produced described
below. We expect to amortize approximately 10 percent of the December 31, 2003
balance of value of policies inforce in 2004, 10 percent in 2005, 9 percent in
2006, 8 percent in 2007 and 8 percent in 2008.

     The cost of policies produced are those costs that vary with, and are
primarily related to, producing new insurance business. These amounts are
amortized using the interest rate credited to the underlying policy:

     - in relation to the estimated gross profits for investment and universal
       life-type products; or

     - in relation to future anticipated premium revenue for other products.

The amortization for investment and universal life-type products is adjusted
retrospectively when estimates of current or future gross profits and margins to
be realized from a group of products and contracts are revised.

     When we realize a gain or loss on investments backing our universal life or
investment-type products, we adjust the amortization to reflect the change in
estimated gross profits from the products due to the gain or loss realized and
the effect of the event on future investment yields. We also adjust the cost of
policies produced for the change in amortization that would have been recorded
if actively managed fixed maturity securities had been sold at their stated
aggregate fair value and the proceeds reinvested at current yields. We include
the impact of this adjustment in accumulated other comprehensive income (loss)
within shareholders' equity.

     At December 31, 2003, the combined balance of the value of policies inforce
and cost of policies produced was $3.1 billion. The recovery of these costs is
dependent on the future profitability of the related business.

     Each year, we evaluate the recoverability of the unamortized balance of the
value of policies inforce and the cost of policies produced. We consider
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estimated future gross profits or future premiums, expected mortality or
morbidity, interest earned and credited rates, persistency and expenses in
determining whether the balance is recoverable. If we determine a portion of the
unamortized balance is not recoverable, it is charged to amortization expense.

     The assumptions we use to amortize and evaluate the recoverability of the
value of policies inforce and the cost of policies produced involve significant
judgment. A revision to these assumptions could have a significant adverse
effect on our results of operations and financial position.

GOODWILL

     Upon our emergence from bankruptcy, we revalued our assets and liabilities
to current estimated fair value and established our capital accounts at the
reorganization value determined in connection with the plan of reorganization.
We recorded the $1,141.6 million of the reorganization value which could not be
attributed to specific tangible or identified intangible assets as goodwill.
Under current accounting rules, which became effective January 1, 2002, goodwill
is not amortized but is subject to an annual impairment test, or if there is an
indication that an impairment may exist, more frequent tests. We obtained an
independent appraisal of our business in connection with the preparation of the
plan of reorganization which indicated no impairment of our goodwill existed.
However, we may have to recognize impairment charges in the future if
circumstances change.
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     Although the goodwill balance will not be subject to amortization, it will
be reduced by future use of our net deferred income tax assets, including the
deferred tax assets associated with tax operating loss carryforwards, existing
at August 31, 2003. The goodwill balance was reduced by $189.4 million in the
four months ended December 31, 2003 as a result of our use of that amount of our
tax operating loss carryforward during that period. A valuation allowance has
been provided for the remaining balance of such net deferred income tax assets
due to the uncertainties regarding their realization. See "-- Income Taxes"
below for further discussion.

INCOME TAXES

     Our income tax expense includes deferred income taxes arising from
temporary differences between the financial reporting and tax bases of assets
and liabilities, capital loss carryforwards and net operating loss
carryforwards. In assessing the realization of deferred income tax assets, we
consider whether it is more likely than not that the deferred income tax assets
will be realized. The ultimate realization of our deferred income tax assets
depends upon generating future taxable income during the periods in which our
temporary differences become deductible and before our net operating loss
carryforwards expire. In addition, the use of our net operating loss
carryforwards is dependent, in part, on whether the IRS ultimately agrees with
the tax position we plan to take in our current and future tax returns. With
respect to the deferred income tax assets, we assess the need for a valuation
allowance on a quarterly basis.

     At the time of our emergence from bankruptcy, we established a valuation
allowance for the entire balance of net deferred income tax assets as we
believed that the realization of such net deferred income tax assets in future
periods was uncertain. As of December 31, 2003, we continue to believe that the
realization of our net deferred income tax asset is uncertain and continue to
maintain a valuation allowance for the entire balance of net deferred income tax
assets. We reached this conclusion after considering the losses we realized in
recent years, the uncertainties related to the tax treatment for the
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worthlessness of our investment in Conseco Finance, which is more fully
discussed below, and the likelihood of future taxable income exclusive of
reversing temporary differences and carryforwards.

     As of December 31, 2003, we had approximately $3.6 billion of net operating
loss carryforwards, after taking into account the reduction in tax attributes
described in the paragraph which follows and the loss resulting from the
worthlessness of our predecessor's investment in Conseco Finance discussed
below. These net operating loss carryforwards expire as follows: $11.2 million
in 2004; $4.6 million in 2005; $.2 million in 2006; $5.8 million in 2007; $6.6
million in 2008; $10.5 million in 2009; $4.2 million in 2010; $2.5 million in
2011; $16.0 million in 2012; $43.4 million in 2013; $6.9 million in 2014; $60.4
million in 2016; $41.5 million in 2017; $3,399.5 million in 2018; $.7 million in
2019; $5.5 million in 2020; and $1.0 million in 2022. The timing and manner in
which we will utilize the net operating loss carryforwards in any year or in
total may be limited by various provisions of the Internal Revenue Code, and
interpretation thereof, and our ability to generate sufficient future taxable
income in the relevant carryforward period.

     The Code provides that any income realized as a result of the cancellation
of indebtedness in bankruptcy will reduce certain tax attributes, including net
operating loss carryforwards. We realized an estimated $2.5 billion of
cancellation of debt income when we emerged from bankruptcy. Accordingly, our
net operating loss carryforwards were reduced by $2.5 billion.

     The following paragraphs summarize some of the various limitations and
contingencies which exist with respect to the future utilization of the net
operating loss carryforwards.

     We realized an estimated $5.4 billion tax loss in 2003 as a result of our
investment in Conseco Finance. In consultation with our tax advisors and based
on relevant provisions of the Code, we intend to treat this loss as an ordinary
loss, thereby increasing our net operating loss carryforward. We have requested
a pre-filing examination by the IRS to confirm that this loss should be treated
as an ordinary loss. If the IRS were to disagree with our conclusion and such
determination ultimately prevailed, the loss would be treated as a capital loss,
which would only be available to reduce future capital gains for the next 5
years. The procedures related to the pre-filing examination are in process, but
are not expected to be completed before August 2004.
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     The Code limits the extent which losses realized by one or more a non-life
entities may offset income from one or more life insurance companies to the
lesser of:

     - 35 percent of the income of the life insurance company; or

     - 35 percent of the total loss.

There is no limitation with respect to the ability to utilize net operating
losses generated by a life insurance company. Subsequent to our emergence from
bankruptcy, we reorganized some of our subsidiaries to improve their capital
position and, as a result, the loss related to Conseco Finance was realized by a
life insurance company. Accordingly, we believe the loss should be treated as a
life insurance loss and should not be subject to the limitations described
above. However, if the IRS were to disagree with our conclusion and such
determination ultimately prevailed, the loss related to Conseco Finance would be
subject to the limitation described in the first sentence of this paragraph.

The timing and manner in which we will be able to utilize some or all of our net
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operating loss carryforwards may be limited by section 382 of the Code. Section
382 imposes limitations on a corporation's ability to use its net operating
losses if the company undergoes an ownership change. Because we underwent an
ownership change pursuant to our reorganization, we have determined that this
limitation applies to us. In order to determine the amount of this limitation,
we must determine how much of our net operating loss carryforward relates to the
period prior to our emergence from bankruptcy (and, as a result is subject to
the section 382 limitation) and how much relates to the period after emergence
(and, as a result is not subject to the section 382 limitation). Pursuant to the
Code, we may:

     - allocate the current year tax loss on a pro rata basis to determine
       earnings (loss) post- and pre-emergence; or

     - specifically identify transactions in each period and record them in the
       period in which they actually occurred.

We intend to elect the latter, which we believe will result in a substantial
portion of the loss related to Conseco Finance being treated as post-emergence
and therefore not subject to the section 382 limitation. Any losses that are
subject to the section 382 limitation will only be utilized by us up to
approximately $140 million per year, with any unused amounts carried forward to
the following year.

     The reduction of any portion of our deferred income tax valuation
allowance, including the deferred tax assets associated with net operating loss
carryforwards existing as of August 31, 2003, will be accounted for as a
reduction of goodwill when eliminated pursuant to Statement of Position 90-7. If
all goodwill is eliminated, any additional reduction of the valuation allowance
existing at August 31, 2003 will be accounted for as a reduction of other
intangible assets until exhausted and thereafter as an addition to
paid-in-capital. Goodwill was reduced by $189.4 million during the four months
ended December 31, 2003 due to a reduction in the valuation allowance for net
deferred income tax assets established at the effective date.

  LIABILITIES FOR INSURANCE PRODUCTS

     At December 31, 2003, the total balance of our liabilities for insurance
and asset accumulation products was $24.8 billion. These liabilities are often
payable over an extended period of time and the profitability of the related
products is dependent on the pricing of the products and other factors.
Differences between our expectations when we sold these products and our actual
experience could result in future losses.

     We calculate and maintain reserves for the estimated future payment of
claims to our policyholders based on actuarial assumptions. For our supplemental
health insurance business, we establish an active life reserve plus a liability
for due and unpaid claims, claims in the course of settlement and incurred but
not reported claims, as well as a reserve for the present value of amounts not
yet due on claims. Many factors can affect these reserves and liabilities, such
as economic and social conditions, inflation, hospital and pharmaceutical costs,
changes in doctrines of legal liability and extra-contractual damage awards.
Therefore, the reserves and liabilities we establish are necessarily based on
extensive estimates, assumptions and historical experience. Establishing
reserves is an uncertain process, and it is possible that actual claims will
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materially exceed our reserves and have a material adverse effect on our results
of operations and financial condition. Our financial results depend
significantly upon the extent to which our actual claims experience is
consistent with the assumptions we used in determining our reserves and pricing
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our products. If our assumptions with respect to future claims are incorrect,
and our reserves are insufficient to cover our actual losses and expenses, we
would be required to increase our liabilities, which would negatively affect our
operating results.

     Liabilities for insurance products are calculated using management's best
judgments of mortality, morbidity, lapse rates, investment experience and
expense levels that are based on our past experience and standard actuarial
tables.

     In accordance with Statement of Position 90-7, we established insurance
liabilities and an asset for the value of policies inforce at the effective date
using current assumptions. Adjustments to the predecessor's liabilities for
insurance and asset accumulation products as of August 31, 2003 are summarized
below (dollars in millions):

                                                     PREDECESSOR    FRESH START     SUCCESSOR
                                                    BALANCE SHEET   ADJUSTMENTS   BALANCE SHEET
                                                    -------------   -----------   -------------

Liabilities for insurance and asset accumulation
  products:
  Traditional and limited payment products:
     Traditional life insurance products..........    $ 1,885.3      $  320.3       $ 2,205.6
     Limited pay annuities........................        880.0         140.0         1,020.0
     Individual accident and health...............      5,245.8       1,887.9         7,133.7
     Group life and health........................        692.0         136.7           828.7
     Unearned premiums............................          3.3            --             3.3
                                                      ---------      --------       ---------
       Total liabilities for traditional and
          limited payment products................      8,706.4       2,484.9        11,191.3
                                                      ---------      --------       ---------
  Interest-sensitive products:
     Investment contracts.........................      8,489.8         132.9         8,622.7
     Universal life-type products.................      3,994.6         (15.4)        3,979.2
                                                      ---------      --------       ---------
       Total liabilities for interest-sensitive
          products................................     12,484.4         117.5        12,601.9
                                                      ---------      --------       ---------
  Other liabilities for insurance and asset
     accumulation products:
     Separate accounts and investment trusts......         87.7            --            87.7
     Claims payable and other policyholder
       funds......................................        897.1         (10.3)          886.8
                                                      ---------      --------       ---------
       Total other liabilities for insurance and
          asset accumulation products.............        984.8         (10.3)          974.5
                                                      ---------      --------       ---------
Total liabilities for insurance and asset
  accumulation products...........................    $22,175.6      $2,592.1       $24,767.7
                                                      =========      ========       =========

     The following provides explanations for the fresh-start adjustment to
insurance liabilities related to our insurance inforce at the effective date.

Traditional Insurance and Limited Pay Products

     In accordance with Statement of Financial Accounting Standards No. 60,
"Accounting and Reporting by Insurance Enterprises" and Statement of Financial
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Accounting Standards No. 97, "Accounting and Reporting by Insurance Enterprises
for certain Long-Duration Contracts and for Realized Gains and Losses from the
Sale of Investments", the predecessor used the original actuarial assumptions
determined when traditional long-duration and limited payment insurance
contracts were issued in determining liability calculations through the fresh
start date, provided the resulting liabilities were adequate to provide for
future benefits and expenses under the related contracts. This accounting
principle is referred to as the "lock in" principle and is only applicable to
traditional insurance and limited pay products. The use of assumptions that
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are locked in at the time of issue means that absent loss recognition, the same
assumptions are used in accounting for a particular block of business unless the
block is subject to purchase or fresh start accounting.

     At the effective date, the successor established insurance liabilities at
the present value of future benefits and expenses associated with the policies
by using current best-estimate assumptions with provisions for adverse
deviation. Such assumptions include estimates as to investment yields,
mortality, morbidity, withdrawals, lapses and maintenance expenses. The current
best-estimate assumptions for these blocks of business differ from the original
actuarial assumptions determined when the business was acquired or issued as
further described in the following paragraphs.

     Due to the current interest rate environment and the requirement to mark
the value of the investment portfolio to market, we changed our assumptions
related to future investment earnings. The weighted average expected yield on
our investment portfolio decreased to approximately 5.6 percent at the effective
date from 6.7 percent at December 31, 2002. Approximately $.9 billion of the
fresh-start increase to insurance liabilities is the result of changes in future
expected investment earnings.

     The performance of our long-term care business (especially the acquired
block originally sold through independent agents) has generally been unfavorable
relative to the predecessor's assumptions established when these blocks of
business were acquired. For example, variance in actual versus estimated
morbidity, lapses and expenses have been unfavorable to original assumptions.
Approximately $1.4 billion of the increase to insurance liabilities is the
result of changes in non-interest assumptions for our long-term care policies.
Our assumption changes for long-term care business included:

     - changes in morbidity assumptions from estimates made when the business
       was acquired to recent company experience;

     - changes in mortality assumptions related to certain blocks of this
       business from the 1958 and 1980 Commissioners Standard Ordinary Mortality
       table to the 1983 Group Annuity Mortality table; and

     - changes in ultimate lapse ratios from a range of approximately 3 percent
       to 5.5 percent prior to the adoption of fresh start accounting to a range
       of 2 percent to 3.5 percent.

Interest-Sensitive Products Subject to Requirements of SFAS 97

     The insurance liability for asset accumulation products such as deferred
annuities and universal life products is generally equal to current policyholder
account balances. These balances generally do not change as a result of the
adoption of fresh start accounting. The fresh-start adjustment to insurance
liabilities for interest-sensitive products primarily results from:
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     - the adoption of Statement of Position 03-01 as of the effective date; and

     - certain predecessor insurance liabilities that were different from the
       present value of estimated future benefits as of August 31, 2003.

     The adoption of Statement of Position 03-01 as of the effective date
required a change in methodology regarding persistency bonuses provided to
policyholders who continue to keep their policies inforce for a stated period of
time. The predecessor recognized the cost of this benefit over the period prior
to the time the benefit is credited in proportion to estimated gross profits and
assumed a certain number of policies would terminate before the benefit was
credited. Under Statement of Position 03-01, the cost for such benefits is
recognized ratably over the period prior to the time the benefit is credited
without assuming policy terminations. Insurance liabilities increased by
approximately $.1 billion as a result of the adoption of Statement of Position
03-01.

     In addition, the insurance liabilities for certain predecessor insurance
liabilities were different than the present value of estimated future benefits
as of the effective date.

     The predecessor had previously established an insurance liability related
to some of its business to recognize the future loss expected to be recognized
for the former practice of reducing the cost of insurance charges to amounts
below the level permitted under the provisions of the policy. The predecessor
amortized
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this liability into income in proportion to estimated gross profits on the
business, consistent with Statement of Financial Accounting Standards No. 97
requirements for unearned revenues. The predecessor had previously decided to
discontinue the practice of providing this nonguaranteed benefit. Accordingly,
the remaining insurance liability established for this benefit was no longer
required at August 31, 2003, resulting in a $.1 billion reduction to reserves in
conjunction with our adoption of fresh-start accounting.

     The liabilities established for our equity-indexed annuity products,
including the value of options attributable to policyholders for the estimated
life of the annuity contract and accounted for as embedded derivatives, are
established pursuant to different accounting rules than other interest-sensitive
products. At the effective date, the present value of estimated future benefits
for our equity-indexed products exceeded the value of the predecessor's
liabilities by $.2 billion, resulting in a fresh-start adjustment.

LIABILITIES FOR LOSS CONTINGENCIES RELATED TO LAWSUITS AND OUR GUARANTEES OF
BANK LOANS AND RELATED INTEREST LOANS

     We are involved on an ongoing basis in lawsuits relating to our operations,
including with respect to sales practices, and we and current and former
officers and directors are defendants in pending class action lawsuits asserting
claims under the securities laws and in derivative lawsuits. The ultimate
outcome of these lawsuits cannot be predicted with certainty. We recognize an
estimated loss from these loss contingencies when we believe it is probable that
a loss has been incurred and the amount of the loss can be reasonably estimated.
However, it is difficult to measure the actual loss that might be incurred
related to litigation. The ultimate outcome of these lawsuits could have a
significant impact on our results of operations and financial position.

     In conjunction with the plan of reorganization, $481.3 million principal
amount of bank loans made to certain former directors and certain current and
former officers and key employees to enable them to purchase common stock of the
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predecessor were transferred to the successor. These loans had been guaranteed
by the predecessor. We received all rights to collect the balances due pursuant
to the original terms of these loans. In addition, we hold loans to participants
for interest on the bank loans which total approximately $220 million. The
former bank loans and the interest loans are collectively referred to as the
"director and officer loans." We regularly evaluate the collectibility of these
loans in light of the collateral we hold and the creditworthiness of the
participants. At December 31, 2003, we have estimated that approximately $51.0
million of the director and officer loan balance, which is included in other
assets, is collectible, net of the cost of collection. An allowance has been
established to reduce the recorded balance of the director and officer loans to
this balance.

     Pursuant to the settlement that was reached with the official committee of
the trust originated preferred securities holders and the official committee of
unsecured creditors in the plan of recognition, the former holders of the trust
originated preferred securities (issued by the predecessor's subsidiary trusts
and eliminated in our reorganization) who did not opt out of the bankruptcy
settlement, will be entitled to receive 45 percent of any proceeds from the
collection of certain director and officer loans in an aggregate amount not to
exceed $30 million. We have established a liability of $23.1 million, which is
included in other liabilities, representing our estimate of the amount which
will be paid to the former holders of the trust originated preferred securities
pursuant to the settlement.

RESULTS OF OPERATIONS

     Due to the application of fresh start accounting, the reported historical
financial statements of our predecessor for periods prior to August 31, 2003
generally are not comparable to our financial statements prepared after that
date. Therefore, our results of operations have not been combined with those of
our predecessor. Please read this discussion in conjunction with the
accompanying consolidated financial statements and notes included elsewhere in
this prospectus.
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     After our emergence from bankruptcy, we began to manage our business
operations through two primary operating segments, based primarily on method of
product distribution, and a third segment comprised of business in run-off. We
refer to these segments as: (1) Bankers Life; (2) Conseco Insurance Group; and
(3) other business in run-off. Prior to its disposition effective March 31,
2003, we also had a finance segment. We also have a corporate segment, which
consists of holding company activities and certain noninsurance company
businesses that are not related to our other operating segments. The following
tables and narratives summarize the operating results of our segments for the
periods presented as we currently manage them (dollars in millions):

                                    SUCCESSOR                PREDECESSOR
                                   ------------   ----------------------------------
                                   FOUR MONTHS    EIGHT MONTHS       YEARS ENDED
                                      ENDED          ENDED          DECEMBER 31,
                                   DECEMBER 31,    AUGUST 31,    -------------------
                                       2003           2003         2002       2001
                                   ------------   ------------     ----       ----

Earnings (losses) before taxes:
  Bankers Life...................     $ 85.5        $  159.6     $   136.5   $ 289.3
  Conseco Insurance Group........       94.3           299.9        (211.5)    186.0
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  Other business in run-off......       12.8          (171.3)       (216.8)   (106.0)
  Corporate operations...........      (43.1)        1,884.0      (1,340.4)   (612.7)
                                      ------        --------     ---------   -------
  Income (loss) before income
     taxes, minority interest,
     discontinued operations and
     cumulative effect of
     accounting change...........     $149.5        $2,172.2     $(1,632.2)  $(243.4)
                                      ======        ========     =========   =======

     GENERAL:  Conseco, Inc. is the top tier holding company for a group of
insurance companies operating throughout the United States that develop, market
and administer supplemental health insurance, annuity, individual life insurance
and other insurance products. We distribute these products through a career
agency force and direct response marketing, which, together, represent our
Bankers Life segment, and through professional independent producers, which
represent our Conseco Insurance Group segment. Our other business in run-off
segment consists of:

     - long-term care products written in prior years through independent
       agents;

     - small group and individual major medical business which we began to
       nonrenew in 2001; and

     - other group major medical business which we no longer actively market.

Most of the long-term care business in run-off relates to business written by
certain of our subsidiaries prior to their acquisitions by Conseco in 1996 and
1997.

BANKERS LIFE (DOLLARS IN MILLIONS)

                                                 SUCCESSOR                PREDECESSOR
                                                ------------   ----------------------------------
                                                FOUR MONTHS    EIGHT MONTHS       YEARS ENDED
                                                   ENDED          ENDED          DECEMBER 31,
                                                DECEMBER 31,    AUGUST 31,    -------------------
                                                    2003           2003         2002       2001
                                                ------------   ------------     ----       ----

Premiums and asset accumulation product
  collections:
  Annuities...................................    $  253.8       $  698.4     $  740.9   $  513.1
  Supplemental health.........................       407.9          759.6      1,159.4    1,097.4
  Life........................................        58.6          102.7        139.0      286.3
                                                  --------       --------     --------   --------
       Total premium collections..............    $  720.3       $1,560.7     $2,039.3   $1,896.8
                                                  ========       ========     ========   ========
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                                                 SUCCESSOR                PREDECESSOR
                                                ------------   ----------------------------------
                                                FOUR MONTHS    EIGHT MONTHS       YEARS ENDED
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                                                   ENDED          ENDED          DECEMBER 31,
                                                DECEMBER 31,    AUGUST 31,    -------------------
                                                    2003           2003         2002       2001
                                                ------------   ------------     ----       ----

Average liabilities for insurance products:
  Annuities:
     Mortality based..........................    $  325.7       $  286.5     $  271.7   $  257.6
     Equity-linked............................       262.9          264.8        301.0      320.8
     Deposit based............................     3,156.2        2,847.7      2,248.4    1,864.3
     Health...................................     2,620.8        1,916.3      1,712.0    1,497.6
  Life:
     Interest sensitive.......................       333.0          324.4        311.6      300.0
     Non-interest sensitive...................       747.3          652.4        654.0    1,083.2
                                                  --------       --------     --------   --------
       Total average liabilities for insurance
          products, net of reinsurance
          ceded...............................    $7,445.9       $6,292.1     $5,498.7   $5,323.5
                                                  ========       ========     ========   ========
Revenues:
  Insurance policy income.....................    $  456.8       $  892.7     $1,300.1   $1,400.1
  Net investment income:
     General account invested assets..........       128.9          253.4        382.2      391.9
     Equity-indexed products based on the
       change in value of the S&P 500 call
       options................................         6.6            4.8        (14.8)     (15.5)
     Trading account income related to
       policyholder and reinsurer accounts....         5.2             --           --         --
     Change in value of embedded derivatives
       related to modified coinsurance
       agreements.............................        (5.2)            --           --         --
     Net realized investment gains (losses)...         3.4            5.5       (128.7)     (43.5)
  Fee revenue and other income................          .5             .2          1.3        1.2
                                                  --------       --------     --------   --------
       Total revenues.........................       596.2        1,156.6      1,540.1    1,734.2
                                                  --------       --------     --------   --------
Expenses:
  Insurance policy benefits...................       338.2          705.6        973.4    1,002.7
  Amounts added to policyholder account
     balances:
     Annuity products and interest-sensitive
       life products other than those listed
       below..................................        50.6           89.5        116.9      105.5
     Equity-indexed products based on S&P 500
       Index..................................         7.0             --           .6         .6
  Amortization related to operations..........        62.3          113.4        171.9      198.4
  Amortization related to net realized
     investment gains (losses)................          --             .5         (3.2)      (5.0)
  Interest expense on investment borrowings...          .8            3.4          4.6        6.1
  Other operating costs and expenses..........        51.8           84.6         94.4      130.6
  Special charges.............................          --             --         45.0        6.0
                                                  --------       --------     --------   --------
       Total benefits and expenses............       510.7          997.0      1,403.6    1,444.9
                                                  --------       --------     --------   --------
Income before income taxes, minority interest,
  discontinued operations and cumulative
  effect of accounting change.................    $   85.5       $  159.6     $  136.5   $  289.3
                                                  ========       ========     ========   ========
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                                                 SUCCESSOR                PREDECESSOR
                                                ------------   ----------------------------------
                                                FOUR MONTHS    EIGHT MONTHS       YEARS ENDED
                                                   ENDED          ENDED          DECEMBER 31,
                                                DECEMBER 31,    AUGUST 31,    -------------------
                                                    2003           2003         2002       2001
                                                ------------   ------------     ----       ----

Health loss ratios:
  All health lines:
     Insurance policy benefits................    $  283.7       $  578.5     $  840.9   $  770.8
     Loss ratio(a)............................       73.11%         75.30%       74.06%     70.23%
  Medicare Supplement:
     Insurance policy benefits................    $  133.3       $  283.3     $  437.6   $  443.1
     Loss ratio(a)............................       62.79%         66.39%       67.15%     66.87%
  Long-Term Care:
     Insurance policy benefits................    $  148.0       $  287.2     $  394.3   $  316.2
     Loss ratio(a)............................       86.06%         86.08%       83.69%     75.31%
     Interest-adjusted loss ratio(b)..........       60.04%         69.26%       67.95%     60.91%
  Other:
     Insurance policy benefits................    $    2.4       $    8.0     $    9.0   $   11.5
     Loss ratio(a)............................       63.79%        101.05%       71.21%     76.45%

---------------

(a)  We calculate loss ratios by taking the related product's (1) insurance
     policy benefits divided by (2) insurance policy income.

(b)  We calculate the interest-adjusted loss ratio for Bankers Life's long-term
     care products by taking the product's (1) insurance policy benefits less
     interest income on the accumulated assets which back the insurance
     liabilities divided by (2) policy income. Interest income is an important
     factor in measuring losses on this product. The net cash flows from
     long-term care products generally result in the accumulation of amounts in
     the early years of a policy (accounted for as reserve increases) which will
     be paid out as benefits in later policy years (accounted for as reserve
     decreases). Accordingly, as the policies age, the loss ratio will typically
     increase, but the increase in the change in reserve will be partially
     offset by investment income earned on the assets which have accumulated.
     The interest-adjusted loss ratio reflects the effects of the investment
     income offset.

     TOTAL PREMIUM COLLECTIONS were $720.3 million in the four months ended
December 31, 2003; $1,560.7 million in the eight months ended August 31, 2003;
and $2,039.3 million and $1,896.8 million in 2002 and 2001, respectively.
Bankers Life's annuity premium collections in 2003 were positively impacted by
sales inducements provided to purchasers of our annuities and sales incentives
to our career agents. These programs ended at various times during the second
quarter of 2003. Premium collections on Bankers Life's other products have been
negatively impacted by the A.M. Best ratings downgrade to "B (Fair)." See
"-- Premium and Asset Accumulation Product Collections" for further analysis.

     AVERAGE LIABILITIES FOR INSURANCE PRODUCTS, NET OF REINSURANCE CEDED, were
$7.4 billion in the four months ended December 31, 2003; $6.3 billion in the
eight months ended August 31, 2003; and $5.5 billion and $5.3 billion in 2002
and 2001, respectively. The increase in such liabilities through August 31, 2003
is primarily due to increases in annuity reserves. As discussed above under
"-- Total premium collections", annuity premium collections in our Bankers Life
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segment were positively impacted during 2003 by sales inducements and
incentives. The increase in such liabilities for the four months ended December
31, 2003 reflects the adoption of fresh start accounting. Bankers Life's average
life reserves decreased by $417.6 million, or 30 percent, in 2002 as compared to
2001, primarily due to a first quarter 2002 reinsurance transaction which ceded
approximately $400 million of liabilities to the assuming company. The
reinsurance transaction is discussed further in the note to the consolidated
financial statements included elsewhere in this prospectus entitled "Summary of
Significant Accounting Policies -- Reinsurance."
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     INSURANCE POLICY INCOME is comprised of (1) premiums earned on policies
which provide mortality or morbidity coverage and (2) fees and other charges
made against other policies. See "Premium and Asset Accumulation Product
Collections" for further analysis.

     NET INVESTMENT INCOME ON GENERAL ACCOUNT INVESTED ASSETS, which excludes
income on policyholder and reinsurer accounts, was:

     - $128.9 million in the four months ended December 31, 2003;

     - $253.4 million in the eight months ended August 31, 2003;

     - $382.2 million in 2002; and

     - $391.9 million in 2001.

The average balance of general account invested assets was:

     - $7.0 billion in the four months ended December 31, 2003;

     - $6.6 billion in the eight months ended August 31, 2003;

     - $6.1 billion in 2002; and

     - $5.7 billion in 2001.

The yield on these assets was:

     - 5.5 percent in the four months ended December 31, 2003;

     - 5.7 percent in the eight months ended August 31, 2003;

     - 6.3 percent in 2002; and

     - 6.9 percent in 2001.

The decrease in yield for the four months ended December 31, 2003, reflects the
adoption of fresh start accounting which effectively reset the yields to market
rates at August 31, 2003. The decrease in yield in the other periods reflects
the lower interest rate environment prevailing during the periods presented and
the resulting lower rates earned on invested assets. In 2002, net investment
income and the average balance of general account invested assets both reflect
the transfer of a portion of our investment portfolio to the reinsurer pursuant
to the above-mentioned first quarter 2002 reinsurance transaction.

     NET INVESTMENT INCOME RELATED TO EQUITY-INDEXED PRODUCTS BASED ON THE
CHANGE IN VALUE OF THE S&P 500 CALL OPTIONS represents the change in the
estimated fair value of Bankers Life's S&P 500 Index call options which are
purchased in an effort to cover certain benefits accruing to the policyholders
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of our equity-indexed products. Our equity-indexed products are designed so that
the investment income spread earned on the related insurance liabilities should
be more than adequate to cover the cost of the S&P 500 call options and other
costs related to these policies. Option costs that are attributable to benefits
provided were:

     - $2.9 million in the four months ended December 31, 2003;

     - $7.7 million in the eight months ended August 31, 2003;

     - $15.2 million in 2002; and

     - $16.0 million in 2001.

These costs are reflected in the change in market value of the S&P 500 call
options included in the investment income amounts. Net investment income (loss)
related to equity-indexed products before this expense was:

     - $9.5 million in the four months ended December 31, 2003;

     - $12.5 million in the eight months ended August 31, 2003;
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     - $.4 million in 2002; and

     - $.5 million in 2001.

These amounts were partially offset by the corresponding charge (credit) to
AMOUNTS ADDED TO POLICYHOLDER ACCOUNT BALANCES FOR EQUITY-INDEXED PRODUCTS BASED
ON S&P 500 INDEX of:

     - $7.0 million in the four months ended December 31, 2003;

     - nil in the eight months ended August 31, 2003;

     - $.6 million in 2002; and

     - $.6 million in 2001.

Such income and related charge fluctuate based on the value of options embedded
in the segment's equity-indexed annuity policyholder account balances subject to
this benefit and to the performance of the S&P 500 Index to which the returns on
these products are linked.

     CHANGE IN VALUE OF EMBEDDED DERIVATIVES RELATED TO MODIFIED COINSURANCE
AGREEMENTS are described in the note to our consolidated financial statements
for the period ended December 31, 2003 included elsewhere in this prospectus
entitled "Summary of Significant Accounting Policies -- Accounting for
Derivatives." We have transferred the specific block of investments related to
these agreements to our trading securities account, which we carry at estimated
fair value with changes in such value recognized as trading account income. We
expect the change in the value of the embedded derivatives largely to be offset
by the change in value of the trading securities.

     NET REALIZED INVESTMENT GAINS (LOSSES) fluctuate from period to period.
During the four months ended December 31, 2003, net realized investment gains in
our Bankers Life segment included:

     - $8.6 million of net gains from the sales of investments (primarily fixed
       maturities), net of
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     - $5.2 million of writedowns of fixed maturity investments, equity
       securities and other invested assets as a result of conditions which
       caused us to conclude a decline in fair value of the investment was other
       than temporary.

During the first eight months of 2003, we recognized net investment gains of
$5.5 million. During the first eight months of 2003, the net realized investment
gains included:

     - $20.5 million of net gains from the sales of investments (primarily fixed
       maturities), net of

     - $15.0 million of writedowns of fixed maturity investments, equity
       securities and other invested assets as a result of conditions which
       caused us to conclude a decline in fair value of the investment was other
       than temporary.

During 2002 and 2001, Bankers Life recognized net realized investment losses of
$128.7 million and $43.5 million, respectively. The net realized investment
losses during 2002 included:

     - $138.5 million to write down certain securities to fair value due to an
       other-than-temporary decline in value (including issuers who have faced
       significant problems: K-Mart Corp., Amerco, Inc., Global Crossing, MCI
       Communications, Mississippi Chemical, United Airlines and Worldcom,
       Inc.); and

     - $9.8 million of net gains from the sales of investments (primarily fixed
       maturities).

The net realized investment losses during 2001 included writedowns of $69.4
million related to:

     - the impact of higher default rate assumptions on certain structured
       investments;

     - losses on investments held in our private equity portfolio; and

     - the writedown of certain securities to fair value due to an
       other-than-temporary decline in value or our plan to sell the securities
       in connection with investment restructuring activities (including issuers
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       who have faced significant problems: Sunbeam Corp., Enron Corp., Crown
       Cork & Seal Company Inc., Global Crossing Ltd. and K-Mart Corp.).

     INSURANCE POLICY BENEFITS fluctuated as a result of the factors summarized
in the explanations for loss ratios related to specific products which follow.
Loss ratios are calculated by taking the related insurance product's (1)
insurance policy benefits divided by (2) policy income.

     The loss ratios on Bankers Life's Medicare supplement products have
generally been in line with our expectations. Governmental regulations generally
require us to attain and maintain a ratio of total benefits incurred to total
premiums earned (as calculated based on amounts reported for statutory
accounting purposes) of not less than 65 percent on these products. The loss
ratio for the four months ended December 31, 2003, reflected the elimination of
$5.8 million of reserve redundancies based on the ultimate development of
reserves at August 31, 2003.
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     The loss ratios on Bankers Life's long-term care products have generally
been in line with expectations. The net cash flows from our long-term care
products generally result in the accumulation of amounts in the early years of a
policy (accounted for as reserve increases) which will be paid out as benefits
in later policy years (accounted for as reserve decreases). Accordingly, as the
policies age, the loss ratio will typically increase, but the increase in the
change in reserve will be partially offset by investment income earned on the
assets which have accumulated. The interest-adjusted loss ratio for long-term
care products is calculated by taking the insurance product's: (1) insurance
policy benefits less interest income on the accumulated assets which back the
insurance liabilities divided by (2) policy income. The loss ratio on Bankers
Life's long-term care products during 2001 reflected the elimination of reserve
redundancies based on the ultimate development of reserves at December 31, 2000.
The decrease in the interest-adjusted loss ratio for the four months ended
December 31, 2003, is primarily due to the adoption of fresh start accounting
which increased the reserves on this block of business.

     The loss ratios on our other products fluctuate due to the smaller size of
these blocks of business. The loss ratios on this business have generally been
in line with our expectations.

     AMOUNTS ADDED TO POLICYHOLDER ACCOUNT BALANCES FOR ANNUITY PRODUCTS AND
INTEREST-SENSITIVE LIFE PRODUCTS were:

     - $50.6 million in the four months ended December 31, 2003;

     - $89.5 million in the eight months ended August 31, 2003;

     - $116.9 million in 2002; and

     - $105.5 million in 2001.

The increases are primarily due to increases in annuity reserves. The weighted
average crediting rates for these products were:

     - 4.4 percent for the four months ended December 31, 2003;

     - 4.2 percent for the eight months ended August 31, 2003;

     - 4.6 percent in 2002; and

     - 4.9 percent in 2001.

     AMOUNTS ADDED TO EQUITY-INDEXED PRODUCTS BASED ON S&P 500 INDEX correspond
to the related investment income accounts described above.

     AMORTIZATION RELATED TO OPERATIONS includes amortization of the value of
policies inforce at the effective date, cost of policies produced and the cost
of policies purchased (such amortization is collectively referred to as
"amortization of insurance intangibles"). Insurance intangibles are amortized:

     - in relation to the estimated gross profits for universal life-type and
       investment-type products or

     - in relation to future anticipated premium revenue for other products.
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Bankers Life's amortization expense was in line with our expectations given the
related premium revenue and gross profits for the periods.
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     AMORTIZATION RELATED TO NET REALIZED INVESTMENT GAINS (LOSSES) represents
the increases or decreases in amortization which result from realized investment
gains or losses. When we sell securities at a gain (loss) and reinvest the
proceeds at a different yield, we increase (reduce) the amortization of
insurance intangibles in order to reflect the change in future expected yields.
Sales of fixed maturity investments resulted in an increase (decrease) in the
amortization of insurance intangibles of:

     - nil in the four months ended December 31, 2003;

     - $.5 million in the eight months ended August 31, 2003;

     - $(3.2) million in 2002; and

     - $(5.0) million in 2001.

     INTEREST EXPENSE ON INVESTMENT BORROWINGS fluctuates along with our
investment borrowing activities and the interest rates thereon. Average
investment borrowings in our Bankers Life segment, excluding borrowings related
to the General Motors building, were:

     - $173.6 million during the four months ended December 31, 2003;

     - $263.7 million during the eight months ended August 31, 2003;

     - $452.2 million in 2002; and

     - $222.4 million in 2001.

The weighted average interest rates on such borrowings, excluding borrowings
related to the General Motors building, were:

     - 1.4 percent during the four months ended December 31, 2003;

     - 1.9 percent during the eight months ended August 31, 2003;

     - 1.0 percent during 2002; and

     - 2.7 percent during 2001.

     OTHER OPERATING COSTS AND EXPENSES in our Bankers Life segment were:

     - $51.8 million in the four months ended December 31, 2003;

     - $84.6 million in the eight months ended August 31, 2003;

     - $94.4 million in 2002; and

     - $130.6 million in 2001.

Increases in these expenses in 2003 are primarily related to increased policy
acquisition costs which were non-deferrable. Such expenses decreased in 2002 by
$36.2 million, or 28 percent compared to 2001, reflecting cost cutting programs
implemented in the Bankers Life segment.

     SPECIAL CHARGES in 2002 included:  (1) a loss of $39.0 million on a
reinsurance transaction entered into as part of our cash raising initiatives;
and (2) other items totaling $6.0 million primarily related to severance
benefits and costs incurred with the transfer of certain customer service and
backroom operations to our former India subsidiary. Special charges in 2001 were
$6.0 million. Such charges primarily related to severance benefits and costs
incurred in conjunction with the transfer of certain customer service and
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backroom operations to our former India subsidiary.
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CONSECO INSURANCE GROUP (DOLLARS IN MILLIONS)

                                            SUCCESSOR                 PREDECESSOR
                                           ------------   ------------------------------------
                                           FOUR MONTHS    EIGHT MONTHS        YEARS ENDED
                                              ENDED          ENDED           DECEMBER 31,
                                           DECEMBER 31,    AUGUST 31,    ---------------------
                                               2003           2003         2002        2001
                                           ------------   ------------     ----        ----

Premiums and asset accumulation product
  collections:
  Annuities..............................   $    18.1      $    74.0     $   351.9   $   710.6
  Supplemental health....................       272.0          525.3         830.3       784.1
  Life...................................       131.5          280.7         498.0       553.3
                                            ---------      ---------     ---------   ---------
     Collections on insurance products...   $   421.6      $   880.0     $ 1,680.2   $ 2,048.0
                                            =========      =========     =========   =========
Average liabilities for insurance and
  asset accumulation:
  Annuities:
     Mortality based.....................   $   243.5      $   171.0     $   175.0   $   198.8
     Equity-linked.......................     1,561.4        1,514.7       1,983.1     2,311.4
     Deposit based.......................     4,027.8        4,245.4       5,352.1     5,993.4
     Separate accounts and investment
       trust liabilities.................        50.1          401.3         672.6       738.0
  Health.................................     2,288.3        2,046.8       1,981.6     1,969.7
  Life:
     Interest sensitive..................     3,349.8        3,407.8       3,798.7     3,733.2
     Non-interest sensitive..............     1,483.3        1,493.9       1,327.6     1,399.8
                                            ---------      ---------     ---------   ---------
       Total average liabilities for
          insurance and asset
          accumulation products..........   $13,004.2      $13,280.9     $15,290.7   $16,344.3
                                            =========      =========     =========   =========
Revenues:
Insurance policy income..................   $   398.5      $   892.8     $ 1,454.9   $ 1,377.4
Net investment income:
  General account invested assets........       240.9          562.2         982.0     1,114.2
  Equity-indexed products based on the
     change in value of the S&P 500 call
     options.............................        35.5           20.4         (85.7)      (98.7)
  Separate account assets................          --             --            --        (5.4)
  Trading account income related to
     policyholder and reinsurer
     accounts............................        13.2             --            --          --
  Change in value of embedded derivatives
     related to modified coinsurance
     agreements..........................        (1.0)            --            --          --
  Net realized investment gains
     (losses)............................         9.5          (17.1)       (368.1)     (209.1)
Fee revenue and other income.............          .5           17.0          25.4        31.4
                                            ---------      ---------     ---------   ---------
       Total revenues....................       697.1        1,475.3       2,008.5     2,209.8
                                            ---------      ---------     ---------   ---------
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                                            SUCCESSOR                 PREDECESSOR
                                           ------------   ------------------------------------
                                           FOUR MONTHS    EIGHT MONTHS        YEARS ENDED
                                              ENDED          ENDED           DECEMBER 31,
                                           DECEMBER 31,    AUGUST 31,    ---------------------
                                               2003           2003         2002        2001
                                           ------------   ------------     ----        ----

Expenses:
Insurance policy benefits................       290.5          461.3         998.2       977.5
Amounts added to policyholder account
  balances:
  Annuity products and interest-sensitive
     life products other than those
     listed below........................        94.9          218.4         379.7       417.8
  Equity-indexed products based on S&P
     500 Index...........................        35.8           66.6           (.9)         .2
  Separate account liabilities...........          --             --            --        (5.4)
Amortization related to operations.......        63.3          202.7         566.0       356.9
Amortization related to net realized
  investment gains (losses)..............         1.1            (.9)        (24.6)      (32.3)
Interest expense on investment
  borrowings.............................         1.6            4.7          10.2        19.7
Other operating costs and expenses.......       115.6          222.6         292.1       273.9
Special charges..........................          --             --           (.7)       15.5
                                            ---------      ---------     ---------   ---------
       Total benefits and expenses.......       602.8        1,175.4       2,220.0     2,023.8
                                            ---------      ---------     ---------   ---------
Income (loss) before income taxes,
  minority interest, discontinued
  operations and cumulative effect of
  accounting change......................   $    94.3      $   299.9     $  (211.5)  $   186.0
                                            =========      =========     =========   =========
Health loss ratios:
  All health lines:
     Insurance policy benefits...........   $   171.4      $   381.3     $   550.7   $   533.1
     Loss ratio(a).......................       64.92%         70.95%        66.36%      66.97%
  Medicare Supplement:
     Insurance policy benefits...........   $    86.5      $   167.2     $   217.6   $   192.8
     Loss ratio(a).......................       66.57%         65.49%        61.28%      61.81%
  Specified Disease:
     Insurance policy benefits...........   $    74.5      $   184.7     $   259.5   $   250.9
     Loss ratio(a).......................       61.61%         75.77%        69.61%      67.35%
     Interest-adjusted loss ratio(b).....       30.64%         46.33%        42.10%      41.70%
  Other:
     Insurance policy benefits...........   $    10.4      $    29.4     $    73.6   $    89.4
     Loss ratio(a).......................       79.11%         76.66%        72.22%      80.09%

---------------

(a)  We calculate loss ratios by taking the related product's (1) insurance
     policy benefits divid
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